Where dollars are quoted in this Digest they are Hong Kong dollars, unless otherwise stated. Since October 17, 1983, the Hong Kong dollar has been linked to the US dollar, through an arrangement in the note-issue mechanism, at a fixed rate of HK\$7.8 = US\$1.

ANNUAL TRANSPORT DIGEST 1999

(Figures as at the end of 1998)

This Annual Transport Digest contains a range of statistical and other information on transport and traffic related matters handled by the Transport Department for the year of 1998.

Listed in this Digest also are a number of transport connected committees, associations and organisations.

For a descriptive account of Hong Kong's transport policy and administration, readers are advised to obtain from the Transport Department free copies of the "Transport in Hong Kong 1999" booklet. The booklet is extracted from "Hong Kong 1998" Chapter 14.

Contents		Page
Section 1	Transport Infrastructure Maps Figure 1 Figure 2 Figure 3 Figure 4 Figure 5	1 2 3 4 5 6
Section 2	Transport Administration Transport Advisory Committee Transport Tribunal Transport Policy Co-ordinating Committee Standing Committee on Waterborne Transport Transport Department Organisation Chart Transport Department List of Senior Staff Transport Department Establishment Position	7-8 9-10 11 12 13 14 15-16
Section 3	Registration and Licensing of Vehicles and Drivers Vehicle Registration 1988 – 1998 Vehicle Licensing 1988 – 1998 Vehicles Registered and Licensed in 1998 Tenders of Taxi Licences in 1998 Driving Licences Results of Driving Tests Waiting Period for Driving Tests Vehicle Examination	17 18 19 20 21 22-23 24 25 26-31

Contents		Page		
Section 4	Road Tunnels and Toll Roads	32		
	Lion Rock Tunnel - Traffic and Revenue	33		
	Aberdeen Tunnel - Traffic and Revenue	34		
	Airport Tunnel - Traffic and Revenue	35		
	Shing Mun Tunnels - Traffic and Revenue	36		
	Tseung Kwan O Tunnel – Traffic and Revenue	37		
	Cross-Harbour Tunnel – Traffic and Revenue	38		
	Eastern Harbour Tunnel – Traffic and Revenue	39		
	Western Harbour Tunnel – Traffic and Revenue	40		
	Tate's Cairn Tunnel - Traffic and Revenue	41		
	Tai Lam Tunnel	42		
	Lantau Link - Traffic and Revenue	43		
	Road Tunnels and Toll Roads - Accidents and Breakdowns	44-46		
Section 5	Public Transport	47		
	Average Daily Public Transport Passenger Journeys by Mode 1988 – 1998	48		
	Public Transport Passenger Journeys by Operator Group 1988 – 1998			
	China Motor Bus Company Limited	51-52		
	Kowloon Motor Bus Company (1933) Limited	53-55		
	Citybus Limited	56-59		
	New World First Bus Services Limited	60-63		
	New Lantao Bus Company (1973) Limited	64-65		
	Long Win Bus Company Limited	66-67		
	Mass Transit Railway Corporation	68-70		
	Kowloon-Canton Railway Corporation	71-76		
	(East Rail Division, Light Rail Division and Bus Division)			
	Hongkong Tramways Limited	77-78		
	Peak Tramways Company Limited	79		
	Hongkong & Yaumati Ferry Company Limited	80-82		
	"Star" Ferry Company Limited	83		
Section 6	Vehicle Parking	84		
Section 0	Parking Meters - Charges and Revenue	85		
	Utilization of Multi-storey Car Parks	86		
	Car Parks - Fees and Revenue	87-91		
	Government Parking Meters/Spaces Available to Public	92		

Contents		Page
Section 7	Traffic Accidents	93
	Road Traffic Accidents by Class of Vehicle Involved 1989 - 1998	94
	Accident Involvement by Class of Motor Vehicle 1989 - 1998	95
	Age of Road Traffic Casualties by Class of Road User 1989 - 1998	96
	Road Traffic Accidents by Region by Severity 1989 - 1998	97
Section 8	Concern over Environment	98
Section 9	Directory of Hong Kong Transport	
	Subsection 1 Public Transport Operators	99-118
	Subsection 2 Transport Operators'/Workers' Associations	119-139
	Subsection 3 Transport Related Organisations	140-148
	Subsection 4 Government Departments	149-152

SECTION 1 – TRANSPORT INFRASTRUCTURE MAPS

The existing transport infrastructure as at the end of 1998 is shown in Figures 1 and 2. Major items commissioned in the year of 1998 include the Country Park Section of Route 3 and the Airport Railway.

Figure 3 shows the road infrastructure proposals in the urban area up to year 2011. Major highway projects on the Hong Kong Island include the Central-Wanchai Bypass and the Island Eastern Corridor Link at the proposed reclamation area on the north shore of the Island, and Route 7 which will connect the Central-Wanchai Bypass and Aberdeen. In Kowloon, Hung Hom Bypass is under construction. Hung Hom –Tate's Cairn Link, Central Kowloon Route and Kai Tak Connector in Central Kowloon are also planned for implementation to provide relief and to cope with the re-development of the old Kai Tak airport site.

The major road infrastructure proposals up to year 2011 in the New Territories and Lantau Island are shown in Figure 4. High capacity strategic links are recommended to serve the expansion of port facilities in Tsing Yi, Stonecutters Island, Tuen Mun, Tseung Kwan O and north Lantau. The proposed Route 10, comprising a north Lantau to Yuen Long section and the Hong Kong – Lantau Link, will connect Lantau to the north-west New Territories and the Hong Kong Island respectively. Access to Sha Tin will also be improved by Route 9 and the widening of Tolo Highway.

Figure 5 shows the major rail infrastructure up to 2011. The Quarry Bay Extension (Quarry Bay to North Point) is now under construction. The project is expected to be completed by the end of 2000. Upon completion, it will relieve the congestion that is rapidly building up at the existing Quarry Bay station. The Tseung Kwan O Extension (Lam Tin to Po Lam) will provide convenient access to the future developments of the new town. Construction work has already commenced and is expected to be completed in December 2002. The construction work of the West Rail Phase 1 (Tuen Mun Town Centre to Yen Chow Street) has also begun. The project is expected to be completed by the end of 2003. It will provide passenger service between Tuen Mun and Western Kowloon. The Extension of East Rail from Hung Hom to Tsim Sha Tsui and Ma On Shan Rail are both under active planning and design stage. The Sheung Shui to Lok Ma Chau Spur Line which was originally part of the West Rail Phase 2 project is now actively being planned for completion in 2004. Upon completion, it will relieve the existing congestion at Lo Wu Station and provide additional capacity to meet future demand for cross boundary services. The figure also shows some of the longer term projects recommended in the Railway Development Strategy. They include the East Kowloon Line (Diamond Hill to Hung Hom), North Hong Kong Island Line, West Rail Phase II – Cross Boundaries Rail together with a freight service from the boundaries to the container port at Kwai Chung and the Kowloon-Canton Railway extension from Tsim Sha Tsui to Yen Chow Street.

SECTION 2 - TRANSPORT ADMINISTRATION

TRANSPORT ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Terms of Reference

To advise the Chief Executive in Council on transport matters in accordance with the principles set out in the guidance note.

Guidance Note

- 1. The function of Transport Advisory Committee (TAC) is to advise the Chief Executive in Council on broad issues of transport policy with a view to improving the movement of both people and freight.
- 2. The consideration of transport and traffic proposals and policy in detail is the responsibility of the Standing Conferences on Road Use and on Waterborne Transport. These conferences will function within the framework of agreed government policy.
- 3. On any matter within its terms of reference, the TAC is free to communicate with members of the public and with any organisation.
- 4. The TAC may consider financial matters where they directly relate to transport, but it should be borne in mind that responsibility for proposing public expenditure and taxation lies solely with the Administration.
- 5. The Secretary for Transport will provide a secretariat for the TAC and will be responsible for its administration.
- 6. The TAC will be free to form sub-committees, to participate in joint committees with other bodies, and to co-opt members for specific purposes. It may organise its work in whatever manner it considers most suitable.
- 7. The Chief Secretary for Administration may, after consultation with the TAC and the Chief Executive in Council, amend the terms of reference and this guidance note from time to time.

MEMBERSHIP OF TRANSPORT ADVISORY COMMITTEE

(As at 31 December 1998)

Chairman

Dr Cheng Hon-kwan, JP

Vice-Chairman

Secretary for Transport (ex officio)

Members

Mr Donald Chia, JP

Ms Junia Ho Suk-yin, JP

Mr Kwok Kwok-chuen

Mr Jeffrey Lam Kin-fung, JP

Mr Leung Kong-yui, JP

Ms Miranda Leung Po-chu

Mr Lai Chi-tong

Mr Almon Poon Chin-hung

Prof Tsang Shu-ki

Prof Anthony Yeh Gar-on

Ms Sylvia Siu Wing-yee

Mr David Wong Kwong-chi

Commissioner for Transport (ex officio)

Commissioner of Police (ex officio) (or his representative)

TRANSPORT TRIBUNAL

Terms of Reference

The functions of the Transport Tribunal are defined in Sections 7(1), 33(1), 88D(3) and 90(2)(c) of the Road Traffic Ordinance and Regulations 8 and 23 of the Road Traffic (Public Service Vehicles) Regulations. In the exercise of certain licensing powers the decision of the Commissioner for Transport may be reviewed by the Transport Tribunal. The Transport Tribunal is empowered:

- (a) to review a decision of the Commissioner for Transport to refuse to register or license a vehicle or to revoke a licence;
- (b) to decide whether a person convicted of various 'pak pai' offences (illegal car hire) should have his vehicle impounded;
- (c) to review a decision of the Commissioner for Transport to cancel a hire car permit, to refuse to issue a hire car permit, or to attach certain conditions to a hire car permit;
- (d) to review a decision of the Commissioner for Transport to refuse to issue a passenger service licence, or to cancel, suspend or vary the terms of a passenger service licence;
- (e) to review a decision of the Commissioner for Transport to revoke the designation of a car testing centre; and
- (f) to review a decision of the Commissioner for Transport to amend the terms or conditions of a passenger service licence.
- 2. The Tribunal comprises an unofficial chairman and two unofficial members drawn from a panel as provided for under Section 17 of Road Traffic Ordinance, Cap. 374.
- 3. The powers of the Transport Tribunal are governed by Section 19 of Road Traffic Ordinance, Cap. 374 whereas the rules of practice and procedure in any hearing before the Transport Tribunal are prescribed by Section 20 of Road Traffic Ordinance, Cap. 374.

MEMBERSHIP OF TRANSPORT TRIBUNAL

(As at 31 December 1998)

Chairman

Mr Choy Wai-shek, Raymond, JP

Panel Members

Mr Lee Tsung-hei, David Chris, JP

Mr Liu Wing-ting, Stephen

Mr Yung Ching-tat

Legal Advisers

Appointed by Transport Tribunal

TRANSPORT POLICY CO-ORDINATING COMMITTEE

Terms of Reference

- 1. To keep under review, and to oversee the implementation of, the policies set out in the White Paper on Internal Transport Policy.
- 2. To put in hand any research necessary to that end.
- 3. To adjust the policies and strategies contained in the White Paper as changing circumstances may require.
- 4. To keep under review the composition and timing of all major investment in transport projects.

Membership

Chairman

Secretary for Transport

Members

Secretary for Financial Services Commissioner of Police (or his representative) (or his representative)

Secretary for Planning, Environment & Lands (or his representative)

Director of Highways (or his representative)

Secretary for Home Affairs Director of Territory Development (or his representative) (or his representative)

Secretary for Treasury Deputy Secretary for Transport (or his representative) (Transport Management)

STANDING COMMITTEE ON WATERBORNE TRANSPORT

Terms of Reference

- 1. To keep under regular review and to make proposals for the provision of fare paying passenger and vehicular transport services in Hong Kong waters.
- 2. To advise upon traffic problems which involve internal communications leading to any port in Hong Kong but excluding matters which predominantly concern the operation of shipping facilities at such port.

Membership

Chairman

Commissioner for Transport

Members

Representative of Secretary for Transport

Representative of Secretary for Home Affairs

Representative of Commissioner of Police

Representative of Director of Marine

Representative of Director of Civil Engineering

Representative of Director of Planning

TRANSPORT DEPARTMENT LIST OF SENIOR STAFF

(As at 31 December 1998)

<u>Post</u>	<u>Holder</u>
Commissioner for Transport	Mr Footman, Robert Charles Law, JP
Deputy Commissioner for Transport/ Operations & Management	Dr Dorothy Chan Yuen Tak- fai, JP
Deputy Commissioner for Transport/ Planning & Technical Services	Mr Alan Kam Wai-yip, JP
Assistant Commissioner for Transport/ Management & Licensing	Mr Alan Lui Sung-yee, JP
Assistant Commissioner for Transport/ Technical Services	Mr Li Shu-ming
Assistant Commissioner for Transport/ Ferry & Paratransit	Mrs Judy Li Wu Wai-lok
Assistant Commissioner for Transport/Urban	Mr Ching Kam-cheong
Assistant Commissioner for Transport/ New Territories	Dr Ernest Lee Shu-wing, JP
Assistant Commissioner for Transport/ Bus Development	Ms Zina Wong Chun-ah, JP
Government Engineer/Strategic Infrastructure	Mr Thumb, Thomas

TRANSPORT DEPARTMENT ESTABLISHMENT POSITION AS AT END OF DECEMBER 1998

Administrative Officer Staff Grade A (D6)	1
Deputy Commissioner for Transport (D3)	1
Assistant Commissioner for Transport (D2)	6
Principal Government Engineer (D3)	1
Government Engineer (D2)	1
Chief Engineer (D1)	9
Senior Engineer	38
Engineer and Assistant Engineer	87
Senior Electrical and Mechanical Engineer	1
Electrical and Mechanical Engineer and	3
Assistant Electrical and Mechanical Engineer	
Senior Electronics Engineer	1
Electronics Engineer and Assistant Electronics Engineer	8
Principal Transport Officer (D1)	4
Chief Transport Officer	13
Senior Transport Officer	40
Transport Officer I	25
Transport Officer II	21
Chief Technical Officer (Traffic)	1
Principal Technical Officer (Traffic)	14
Senior Technical Officer (Traffic)	59
Technical Officer (Traffic) and Technical Officer Trainee (Traffic)	104
Principal Technical Officer (Civil)	1
Senior Technical Officer (Civil)	7
Technical Officer (Civil) and Technical Officer Trainee (Civil)	29
Senior Motor Vehicle Examiner	4
Motor Vehicle Examiner I	11
Motor Vehicle Examiner II	27
Assistant Motor Vehicle Examiner	5
Vehicle Tester	42
Senior Driving Examiner	2
Driving Examiner I	17
Driving Examiner II	61
Senior Transport Controller	2
Transport Controller I	5
Transport Controller II	18
Senior Transport Inspector	6
Transport Inspector	31
Senior Traffic Assistant	10
Traffic Assistant	49
Artisan	4
Photoprinter II	2
Property Attendant	3
Workman I	16

Workman II	25
Senior Treasury Accountant	2
Treasury Accountant	2 3
Accounting Officer I	3
Accounting Officer II	2
Administrative Officer	1
Principal Executive Officer (D1)	1
Chief Executive Officer	1
Senior Executive Officer	7
Executive Officer I	15
Executive Officer II	7
Chief Training Officer	1
Chinese Language Officer I	2
Chinese Language Officer II	3
Calligraphist	2
Senior Clerical Officer	24
Clerical Officer	47
Assistant Clerical Officer	207
Clerical Assistant	132
Office Assistant	30
Confidential Assistant	3
Senior Personal Secretary	1
Personal Secretary I	9
Personal Secretary II	22
Supervisor of Typing Services	1
Senior Typist	2
Typist	16
Statistician	1
Statistical Officer I	2
Statistical Officer II and Student Statistical Officer	4
Supplies Supervisor I	1
Supplies Supervisor II	4
Supplies Assistant	4
Motor Driver	14
Telephone Operator	1
Tracer	6
	1,395
Supernumerary posts	1,575
Chief Engineer (D1)	2
Principal Transport Officer (D1)	$\overset{2}{2}$
Timelpai Transport Officer (D1)	
	1,399

SECTION 3 - REGISTRATION AND LICENSING OF VEHICLES AND DRIVERS

This Section provides statistics on the number of vehicles registered and licensed in Hong Kong, drivers and learner drivers, driving tests and taxi licence tenders as compiled by the Licensing Division. The objective of the Licensing Division is to promote orderly regulation of vehicles and drivers.

VEHICLE EXAMINATION

The Vehicle Examination Division seeks to upgrade the safety of vehicles through improved design requirements and correct maintenance. The mandatory vehicle inspection programme includes annual inspection of buses, light buses, taxis and goods vehicles, while private cars are inspected over 6 years old and trailers over 1 year old. From 1 March 1998 onward, all trailers are required to undergo annual inspection.

The mandatory vehicle inspection is carried out by Transport Department and the private sector. There are four Government owned Vehicle Examination Centres which provide inspection services for buses, light buses, taxis, goods vehicles, trailers etc.. Three of the Centres are operated by Government and the other one is operated by the contractor. There are also 23 privately owned designated Car Testing Centres which provide inspection services for private cars and light goods vehicles not exceeding 1.9 tonnes.

The Vehicle Examination Division also provides monitoring work on franchised buses maintenance and conducts spot checks on in-service franchised buses. The Division also assists Police in examining the accident vehicles.

SECTION 4 - ROAD TUNNELS AND TOLL ROADS

The eleven road tunnels in Hong Kong continue to play an important role in the internal movements of people and goods. The Transport Department owns six road tunnels, namely the Lion Rock Tunnel, Aberdeen Tunnel, Airport Tunnel, Shing Mun Tunnels, Tseung Kwan O Tunnel and Cheung Tsing Tunnel. Cheung Tsing Tunnel, which is an integral part of the Tsing Ma Control Area, was opened to traffic on 22 May 1997. They are managed and operated by three private companies under management contracts.

The other five tunnels, namely the Cross Harbour Tunnel, Eastern Harbour Tunnel, Western Harbour Tunnel, Tate's Cairn Tunnel and Tai Lam Tunnel, were built by the private sector under 'build, operate and transfer' franchises and have been operated by private companies.

Lion Rock Tunnel - Traffic and Revenue

		Traffic (V	Vehicles)		* Revenue (\$)				
Month	199	7	199	98	199	7	1998		
	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	
Jan.	3,057,601	98,632	3,036,237	97,943	18,252,071	588,776	18,161,248	585,847	
Feb.	2,686,732	95,955	2,674,490	95,518	16,041,102	572,897	15,987,563	570,984	
Mar.	3,038,735	98,024	3,016,978	97,322	18,147,224	585,394	18,026,491	581,500	
Apr.	2,908,394	96,946	2,883,033	96,101	17,360,868	578,696	17,238,402	574,613	
May	3,065,284	98,880	2,990,677	96,473	18,297,597	590,245	17,872,873	576,544	
Jun.	2,929,671	97,656	2,815,217	93,841	17,494,069	583,136	16,824,200	560,807	
Jul.	2,971,511	95,855	2,863,104	92,358	17,745,523	572,436	17,109,554	551,921	
Aug.	2,958,862	95,447	2,875,899	92,771	17,670,407	570,013	17,195,008	554,678	
Sep.	2,940,718	98,024	2,810,289	93,676	17,581,440	586,048	16,793,203	559,773	
Oct.	3,011,749	97,153	2,850,796	91,961	18,007,431	580,885	17,043,273	549,783	
Nov.	2,989,614	99,654	2,825,180	94,173	17,871,895	595,730	16,883,007	562,767	
Dec.	3,016,994	97,322	2,936,022	94,710	18,038,922	581,901	17,546,574	566,019	
Total	35,575,865	97,468	34,577,922	94,734	212,508,549	582,215	206,681,396	566,250	

^{*} Excluding notional value of Government vehicle warrants, which were \$1,138,026 and \$1,082,340 in 1997 and 1998 respectively, and including receipts from removal and permit fees, which were \$52,917 and \$56,451 in 1997 and 1998 respectively.

Aberdeen Tunnel - Traffic and Revenue

	Traffic (Vehicles)				* Revenue (\$)				
Month	199	7	1998		199	1997		98	
	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	
Jan.	1,859,244	59,976	1,820,435	58,724	9,282,280	299,428	9,090,636	293,246	
Feb.	1,649,411	58,908	1,602,077	57,217	8,230,599	293,950	8,000,800	285,743	
Mar.	1,886,805	60,865	1,816,669	58,602	9,417,148	303,779	9,070,105	292,584	
Apr.	1,813,239	60,441	1,739,494	57,983	9,050,783	301,693	8,689,270	289,642	
May	1,884,695	60,797	1,823,271	58,815	9,405,127	303,391	9,105,702	293,732	
Jun.	1,798,525	59,951	1,711,043	57,035	8,974,868	299,162	8,543,712	284,790	
Jul.	1,815,184	58,554	1,779,277	57,396	9,058,080	292,196	8,882,176	286,522	
Aug.	1,818,994	58,677	1,776,760	57,315	9,080,302	292,913	8,876,966	286,354	
Sep.	1,789,741	59,658	1,729,121	57,637	8,931,815	297,727	8,617,376	287,246	
Oct.	1,840,429	59,369	1,749,435	56,433	9,184,828	296,285	8,659,024	279,323	
Nov.	1,830,894	61,030	1,765,163	58,839	9,136,710	304,557	8,784,350	292,811	
Dec.	1,864,753	60,153	1,802,334	58,140	9,304,609	300,149	8,972,357	289,431	
Total	21,851,914	59,868	21,115,079	57,850	109,057,149	298,787	105,292,474	288,473	

^{*} Excluding notional value of Government vehicle warrants, which were \$571,295 and \$540,820 in 1997 and 1998 respectively, and including receipts from removal and permit fees, which were \$63,036 and \$53,436 in 1997 and 1998 respectively.

Airport Tunnel - Traffic and Revenue

	Traffic (Vehicles)				* Revenue (\$)				
Month	199	7	199	8	199	07	1998		
	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	
Jan.	1,694,390	54,658	1,694,481	54,661	2,049	66	1,662	54	
Feb.	1,398,178	49,935	1,511,527	53,983	1,713	61	2,389	85	
Mar.	1,647,170	53,135	1,749,396	56,432	3,667	118	2,950	95	
Apr.	1,622,525	54,084	1,617,837	53,928	3,025	101	2,351	78	
May	1,755,964	56,644	1,719,850	55,479	3,877	125	3,090	100	
Jun.	1,632,609	54,420	1,665,615	55,521	3,555	119	3,604	120	
Jul.	1,762,493	56,855	1,766,040	56,969	3,154	102	2,514	81	
Aug.	1,752,781	56,541	1,736,347	56,011	5,395	174	2,691	87	
Sep.	1,706,451	56,882	1,714,991	57,166	3,012	100	3,200	107	
Oct.	1,737,022	56,033	1,710,585	55,180	3,660	118	2,437	79	
Nov.	1,710,876	57,029	1,656,264	55,209	3,635	121	1,400	47	
Dec.	1,767,918	57,030	1,683,645	54,311	3,826	123	2,765	89	
Total	20,188,377	55,311	20,226,578	55,415	40,568	111	31,053	85	

^{*} Revenue from removal and permit fees only; this tunnel is toll-free.

Shing Mun Tunnels - Traffic and Revenue

	Traffic (Vehicles)				* Revenue (\$)				
Month	199	7	1998		1997	7	1998		
	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	
Jan.	1,647,614	53,149	1,677,243	54,105	8,225,912	265,352	8,378,254	270,266	
Feb.	1,344,531	48,019	1,445,143	51,612	6,709,521	239,626	7,215,998	257,714	
Mar.	1,655,772	53,412	1,706,517	55,049	8,270,319	266,784	8,525,281	275,009	
Apr.	1,618,707	53,957	1,631,028	54,368	8,081,576	269,386	8,150,817	271,694	
May	1,734,182	55,941	1,680,550	54,211	8,663,565	279,470	8,399,053	270,937	
Jun.	1,671,766	55,726	1,603,960	53,465	8,354,807	278,494	8,016,964	267,232	
Jul.	1,691,178	54,554	1,686,954	54,418	8,451,284	272,622	8,429,875	271,931	
Aug.	1,898,139	61,230	1,675,462	54,047	9,501,977	306,515	8,374,204	270,136	
Sep.	1,713,156	57,105	1,629,258	54,309	8,567,215	285,574	8,138,574	271,286	
Oct.	1,687,154	54,424	1,619,327	52,236	8,429,760	271,928	8,090,649	260,989	
Nov.	1,673,370	55,779	1,580,544	52,685	8,359,372	278,646	7,897,483	263,249	
Dec.	1,751,736	56,508	1,658,256	53,492	8,752,744	282,347	8,286,609	267,310	
Total	20,087,305	55,034	19,594,242	53,683	100,368,052	274,981	97,903,761	268,229	

^{*} Excluding notional value of Government vehicle warrants, which were \$333,135 and \$280,820 in 1997 and 1998 respectively, and including receipts from removal and permit fees, which were \$199,502 and \$151,810 in 1997 and 1998 respectively.

Tseung Kwan O Tunnel - Traffic and Revenue

		Traffic (Vehicles)		* Revenue (\$)				
Month	199	97	199	1998		1997		1998	
	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	
Jan.	1,415,800	45,671	1,558,910	50,287	4,245,888	136,964	4,676,985	150,870	
Feb.	1,180,700	42,168	1,368,980	48,892	3,541,418	126,479	4,106,641	146,666	
Mar.	1,378,830	44,478	1,597,327	51,527	4,137,331	133,462	4,790,453	154,531	
Apr.	1,335,222	44,507	1,548,076	51,603	4,006,193	133,540	4,643,156	154,772	
May	1,436,731	46,346	1,682,405	54,271	4,313,099	139,132	5,048,165	162,844	
Jun.	1,394,100	46,470	1,651,932	55,064	4,181,957	139,399	4,957,484	165,249	
Jul.	1,433,623	46,246	1,710,477	55,177	4,299,836	138,704	5,132,694	165,571	
Aug.	1,442,364	46,528	1,712,769	55,251	4,326,616	139,568	5,139,535	165,791	
Sep.	1,469,744	48,991	1,726,719	57,557	4,413,047	147,102	5,180,697	172,690	
Oct.	1,548,941	49,966	1,761,295	56,816	4,646,798	149,897	5,286,972	170,547	
Nov.	1,528,617	50,954	1,799,218	59,974	4,585,046	152,835	5,399,099	179,970	
Dec.	1,635,696	52,764	1,914,049	61,744	4,909,839	158,382	5,744,824	185,317	
Total	17,200,368	47,124	20,032,157	54,883	51,607,068	141,389	60,106,705	164,676	

^{*} Excluding notional value of Government vehicle warrants, which were \$92,133 and \$76,896 in 1997 and 1998 respectively, and including receipts from removal and permit fees, which were \$66,529 and \$60,220 in 1997 and 1998 respectively.

Cross-Harbour Tunnel - Traffic and Revenue

		Traffic (V	ehicles)	* Revenue (\$)					
Month	199	1997 199		1998 199		1997		998	
		Daily		Daily		Daily		Daily	
	Total	Average	Total	Average	Total	Average	Total	Average	
Jan. Feb. Mar. Apr. May Jun. Jul. Aug. Sep. Oct. Nov. Dec.	3,875,421 3,446,712 3,909,533 3,773,657 3,817,538 3,652,618 3,744,606 3,689,584 3,671,295 3,815,853 3,707,410 3,848,470	125,014 123,097 126,114 125,789 123,146 121,754 120,794 119,019 122,377 123,092 123,580 124,144	3,817,592 3,379,970 3,826,070 3,648,217 3,744,888 3,543,548 3,641,098 3,651,372 3,568,594 3,650,283 3,591,531 3,740,596	123,148 120,713 123,422 121,607 120,803 118,118 117,455 117,786 118,953 117,751 119,718 120,664	28,475,121 24,465,592 28,444,251 27,713,022 27,941,005 26,491,855 27,274,677 26,973,023 26,654,466 27,539,682 26,810,569 27,832,582	918,552 873,771 917,556 923,767 901,323 883,062 879,828 870,098 888,482 888,377 893,686 897,825	27,576,003 24,710,491 28,336,668 26,993,344 27,796,961 26,669,522 27,425,968 27,264,082 27,290,886 27,252,032 26,876,319 28,065,822	889,548 882,518 914,086 899,778 896,676 888,984 884,709 879,487 909,696 879,098 895,877 905,349	
Total	44,952,697	123,158	43,803,759	120,010	326,615,845	894,838	326,258,098	893,858	

^{*} Including toll revenue and special charges.

Cross-Harbour Tunnel - Passage Tax 1998

Month	Revenue Collected (\$)
January February March April May June July August September October November December	17,125,276 15,098,900 17,102,095 16,382,267 16,726,624 15,833,395 16,240,928 16,325,973 15,897,367 16,280,310 15,948,206 16,620,100
Total	195,581,441

Eastern Harbour Tunnel - Traffic and Revenue

	Traffic (Vehicles)			* Revenue (\$)				
Month	1991	7	1998	8	199	97	199	8
	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average
Jan.	2,802,104	90,390	2,343,228	75,588	35,167,055	1,134,421	43,785,037	1,412,421
Feb.	2,341,949	83,641	2,012,927	71,890	28,382,832	1,013,673	37,558,708	1,341,382
Mar.	2,795,807	90,187	2,359,188	76,103	34,823,238	1,123,330	44,554,563	1,437,244
Apr.	2,717,512	90,584	2,259,571	75,319	33,949,192	1,131,640	42,462,656	1,415,422
May	2,665,627	85,988	2,366,081	76,325	33,339,497	1,075,468	44,357,499	1,430,887
Jun.	2,533,340	84,445	2,256,421	75,214	31,485,767	1,049,526	42,692,655	1,423,089
Jul.	2,559,724	82,572	2,088,779	67,380	32,013,220	1,032,685	40,144,250	1,294,976
Aug.	2,501,764	80,702	2,034,340	65,624	31,377,880	1,012,190	39,109,918	1,261,610
Sep.	2,556,363	85,212	2,055,376	68,513	32,056,155	1,068,539	40,013,389	1,333,780
Oct.	2,588,334	83,495	1,999,232	64,491	33,087,581	1,067,341	38,617,262	1,245,718
Nov.	2,579,313	85,977	2,021,680	67,389	32,849,172	1,094,972	39,373,637	1,312,455
Dec.	2,679,590	86,438	2,117,818	68,317	34,156,275	1,101,815	41,216,318	1,329,559
Total	31,321,427	85,812	25,914,641	70,999	392,687,864	1,075,857	493,885,892	1,353,112

^{*} Including toll revenue and special charges.

Western Harbour Tunnel - Traffic and Revenue

	Traffic (Vehicles)			* Revenue (\$)				
Month	199	7	1998	8	199	7	199	8
		Daily		Daily		Daily		Daily
	Total	Average	Total	Average	Total	Average	Total	Average
Jan.	-	-	837,618	27,020	-	-	26,131,280	842,945
Feb.	-	-	745,069	26,610	-	-	22,425,471	800,910
Mar.	-	-	865,190	27,909	-	-	27,349,391	882,238
#Apr.	12,901	12,901	846,220	28,207	404,083	404,083	26,626,159	887,539
May	642,543	20,727	948,194	30,587	16,722,283	539,428	31,130,341	1,004,205
Jun.	612,360	20,412	974,315	32,477	18,906,306	630,210	32,417,858	1,080,595
Jul.	605,111	19,520	1,098,063	35,421	19,105,597	616,310	36,626,300	1,181,494
Aug.	661,167	21,328	1,099,988	35,483	21,020,705	678,087	36,900,055	1,190,324
Sep.	693,819	23,127	1,089,596	36,320	21,633,647	721,122	36,906,029	1,230,201
Oct.	725,316	23,397	1,104,161	35,618	22,347,509	720,887	35,902,409	1,158,142
Nov.	735,782	24,526	1,193,824	39,794	23,471,502	782,383	36,630,564	1,221,019
Dec.	808,638	26,085	1,279,216	41,265	25,598,944	825,772	39,142,335	1,262,656
Total	5,497,637	22,348	12,081,454	33,100	169,210,576	687,848	388,188,192	1,063,529

^{*} Including toll revenue and special charges. # Western Harbour Tunnel was opened to traffic on 30.4.1997.

Tate's Cairn Tunnel - Traffic and Revenue

		Traffic (Vehicles)			* Revenue (\$)			
Month	199	7	1998	8	199	7	1998	8
	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average
Jan.	2,171,366	70,044	2,162,828	69,769	23,593,417	761,078	22,967,790	740,896
Feb.	1,931,266	68,974	1,854,115	66,218	19,851,334	708,976	19,854,735	709,098
Mar.	2,190,152	70,650	2,120,321	68,397	23,567,624	760,246	23,162,658	747,183
Apr.	2,106,491	70,216	2,023,596	67,453	22,890,031	763,001	22,073,562	735,785
May	2,189,363	70,625	2,097,357	67,657	23,754,549	766,276	22,851,429	737,143
Jun.	2,128,351	70,945	1,990,347	66,345	22,902,361	763,412	21,919,707	730,657
Jul.	2,196,795	70,864	1,927,178	62,167	23,843,415	769,142	21,470,602	692,600
Aug.	2,206,394	71,174	1,902,959	61,386	23,937,758	772,186	21,133,341	681,721
Sep.	2,157,675	71,923	1,883,036	62,768	23,425,697	780,857	20,943,719	698,124
Oct.	2,136,425	68,917	1,903,684	61,409	23,243,164	749,779	21,005,369	677,593
Nov.	2,130,406	71,014	1,887,610	62,920	23,336,743	777,891	20,962,249	698,742
Dec.	2,274,351	73,366	1,967,645	63,472	24,689,851	796,447	21,657,858	698,641
Total	25,819,035	70,737	23,720,676	64,988	279,035,944	764,482	260,003,019	712,337

^{*} Including toll revenue and special charges.

Tai Lam Tunnel - Traffic and Revenue

	Traffic (\	Vehicles)	* Revenue (\$)		
Month	199	98	199	8	
	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	
#May	168,109	24,016	3,268,555	466,936	
Jun.	701,333	23,378	14,342,270	478,076	
Jul.	812,547	26,211	16,098,150	519,295	
Aug.	920,151	29,682	19,368,159	624,779	
Sep.	947,886	31,596	19,894,643	663,155	
Oct.	1,000,729	32,282	21,084,221	680,136	
Nov.	999,085	33,303	20,021,930	667,398	
Dec.	1,084,815	34,994	21,505,476	693,725	
Total	6,634,655	30,021	135,583,404	613,450	

^{*} Including toll revenue and special charges. # Tai Lam Tunnel was opened to traffic on 25.5.1998.

Lantau Link - Traffic and Revenue

	Traffic (Vehicles)					*Reven	ue(\$)		
Month	199	07	199	1998		1997		1998	
	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	Total	Daily Average	
Jan.	-	-	285,316	9,204	-	-	5,176,726	166,991	
Feb.	-	-	251,377	8,978	-	-	4,700,734	167,883	
Mar.	-	-	309,389	9,980	-	-	5,774,540	186,275	
Apr.	-	-	316,337	10,545	-	-	5,937,582	197,919	
May	181,414	18,141	379,670	12,247	2,940,840	294,084	7,210,342	232,592	
Jun.	344,339	11,478	468,404	15,613	5,910,140	197,005	8,936,557	297,885	
Jul.	234,537	7,566	1,256,265	40,525	4,349,398	140,303	22,878,042	738,001	
Aug.	230,215	7,426	1,324,936	42,740	4,182,320	134,914	24,334,681	784,990	
Sep.	235,792	7,860	1,190,080	39,669	4,260,016	142,001	22,050,044	735,001	
Oct.	275,824	8,898	1,218,504	39,307	4,912,900	158,481	22,414,537	723,050	
Nov.	274,985	9,166	1,182,953	39,432	4,892,942	163,098	21,601,051	720,035	
Dec.	289,767	9,347	1,222,209	39,426	5,203,725	167,862	22,600,186	729,038	
Total	2,066,873	9,227	9,405,440	25,768	36,652,281	149,601	173,615,022	475,658	

^{*} Excluding notional value of Government vehicle warrants and disabled driver tickets, which were \$355,410 and \$1,493,080 in 1997 and 1998 respectively, and including receipts from surcharges, escort fees, administration fees, permits fees, removal fees, storage fees, impounding fees and film shooting fee which were \$354,790 and \$1,807,050 in 1997 and 1998 respectively.

[#] Lantau Link was opened to traffic on 22.5.1997.

Road Tunnels and Toll Roads - Accidents and Breakdowns

Lion Rock Tunnel	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>
Accidents involving fatalities		1
Accidents involving injuries	35	34
Accidents not involving injuries	438	324
Breakdowns	684	589
Fires	4	
Out of petrol		
Flat tyres	114	99
Others		
	1,275	1,047
	====	====
Aberdeen Tunnel	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>
Accidents involving fatalities	1	0
Accidents involving injuries	21	17
Accidents not involving injuries	122	93
Breakdowns	441	326
Fires	2	0
Out of petrol	4	8
Flat tyres	134	97
Others		
	725	541
	====	====
Airport Tunnel	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>
Accidents involving fatalities		
Accidents involving injuries	40	34
Accidents not involving injuries	119	106
Breakdowns	229	198
Fires	1	
Out of petrol		
Flat tyres	59	64
Others		
	448	402
	====	====
Shing Mun Tunnels	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>
Accidents involving fatalities		
Accidents involving injuries	13	21
Accidents not involving injuries	83	84
Breakdowns	607	520
Fires	4	5
Out of petrol		
Flat tyres	74	50
Others		
	781	680
	====	====

Tseung Kwan O Tunnel	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>
Accidents involving fatalities	16 52 235	15 64 228
Fires Out of petrol Flat tyres Others	2 30 	4 30
	335	341
Cross Harbour Tunnel	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>
Accidents involving fatalities	28 670 350 63 1,417 2,528	36 575 326 51 1,414 2,402
Eastern Harbour Tunnel	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>
Accidents involving fatalities	24 205 157 2 713 1,101	15 106 142 501 764
Western Harbour Tunnel	1997 (opened on 30.4.1997)	<u>1998</u>
Accidents involving fatalities	6 27 39 4 147 223	1 6 55 61 5 281 409

Tate's Cairn Tunnel	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>
Accidents involving fatalities		
Accidents involving injuries	21	20
Damage only accidents	152	216
Flat tyres	353	414
Out of fuel	5	1 116
Others	990 1,521	1,446 2,096
	====	====
Tai Lam Tunnel	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>
	(opened on 25.5.1998)	
Accidents involving fatalities		1
Accidents involving injuries		23
Damage only accidents		73
Flat tyres		243
Out of fuel		15
Others		588
		943
Tsing Ma Control Area (excluding Cheung Tsing Tu	<u>innel)</u> <u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>
	(opened on 22.5.1997)	
Accidents involving fatalities	-	1
Accidents involving injuries	10	41
Accidents not involving injuries	78	154
Breakdowns	485	1597
Fires	-	6
Out of petrol	5	2
Flat tyres	159	758
Others	-	
	737	2,559
Cheung Tsing Tunnel	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>
	(opened on 22.5.1997)	
Accidents involving fatalities	_	_
Accidents involving injuries	<u>-</u>	2
Accidents not involving injuries	1	18
Breakdowns	19	92
Fires	-	-
Out of petrol	-	-
Flat tyres	10	58
Others	-	-
	30	170
	==	===

SECTION 5 - PUBLIC TRANSPORT

Hong Kong has a diverse multi-modal public transport system, comprising an electrified Kowloon-Canton Railway, a Mass Transit Railway, the Airport Railway, a Light Rail Transit, a tramway, franchised buses, public light buses, taxis, residents' services, a funicular cable tramway and ferry services, extending to almost every part of the territory. The opening of the new airport at Chek Lap Kok in July 1998 marked a new era for Hong The new Airport Railway operates to link Hong Kong's new airport and Lantau Kong. Island, with Kowloon and Hong Kong Island. New franchised bus services are also operating to the new airport. 1 September 1998 also marked a breakthrough in bus service provision in Hong Kong. It was the first time that an incumbent bus operator lost its franchise. New World First Bus replaced the China Motor Bus Company after having awarded a franchise to operate 88 Hong Kong Island and cross harbour bus routes. It is the government policy to promote healthy competition whilst maintaining a safe, comprehensive and efficient public transport network, offering the public a good range of choices in terms of modes, fares, comfort and convenience. In 1998, the public transport services carried about 10.75 million passengers per day, a decrease of 1.0% over the previous year. franchised buses experienced an increase of about 0.4% in patronage over the previous year, railway and ferry services, however, suffered a decline of about 2.2% and 12.4% in patronage respectively during the same period.

THE CHINA MOTOR BUS COMPANY LIMITED

(Franchise ended on 31 August 1998)

Number of routes operated		Fare at 31.8.98 (\$)	
Hong Kong Island:		(4)	
Urban	11	2.70 - 4.10	
Urban Limited Stop	6	3.50 - 5.90	
Southern	17	2.40 - 6.20	
Southern express	4	5.10 - 6.20	
Recreation (1)	20	2.40 - 8.00	
Express coach	1	10.00	
Island Eastern Corridor express	6	4.40 - 6.20	
Mid Levels	12	2.70 - 6.20	
Air-Conditioned	5	2.90 - 6.20	
<u>Cross harbour</u> :			
Urban	18	7.30 - 9.40	
Express	1	8.20 - 10.10	
Recreation (all night)	4	12.80 - 24.60	
Recreation (other) (2)	6	11.80 - 34.20	
New Territories	2	10.60 - 18.20	
New Territories Air-conditioned	1	15.30	
Air-conditioned	11	8.10 - 20.30	
Air-conditioned Coach	1	20.30	

Total 126

Notes: (1) operated on certain days only

(2) comprising two services run in connection with Happy Valley race meetings, two services run in connection with Sha Tin race meetings and two run on Lunar New Year's Day only.

No. of vehicles (registered as at 31 August 1998)	: 736	
Vehicle kilometres operated	<u>1997</u>	1.1.1998 – 31.8.1998
	('000)	('000')
Hong Kong Island routes	28,027	17,771
Cross Harbour routes	18,225	12,533
Total	46,252	30,303
Passengers carried		
Hong Kong Island routes	119,027	68,852
Cross Harbour routes	57,422	36,068
Total	176,449	104,920

The China Motor Bus Company began operations in Kowloon in 1924 and the company was granted a franchise to operate bus services on Hong Kong Island in 1933. The company ceased franchised bus operations on 31 August 1998.

KOWLOON MOTOR BUS COMPANY (1933) LIMITED

Number of routes operated

Total

(figures in brackets show new routes introduced in 1998)

Number of routes operated		Fares (as at 31.12.98) (\$)
Kowloon Urban Special	1(0)	4.80
Kowloon Urban	57(0)	2.40 - 5.90
Kowloon Urban Express	1(0)	4.70
Kowloon Urban Coach or Air-conditioned	15(2)	2.70 - 11.20
NT Urban	92(2)	2.40 - 10.20
NT Rural	15(0)	1.20 - 7.50
NT Express	21(1)	4.30 - 14.50
NT Recreation	4(0)	12.00 - 23.60
NT Coach or Air-conditioned	105(11)	3.00 - 38.00
NT Special	12(0)	4.00 - 15.50
Cross Harbour		
New Territories	2(0)	10.60 - 18.20
Coach or Air-conditioned	62(1)	8.10 - 34.20

387(17)

Vehicles (registered as at 31 December 1998)

Configuration/class/(code)	Passenger Capacity	Number
i) front-engined double-deck two axle		
Dennis "Jubilant", Alexander body (N) Dennis "Jubilant", Duple-Metseo body (N)	114 104	37 110
ii) rear-engined double-deck two-axle		
Leyland B45 "Olympian", ECW body(BL) Leyland "Olympian" 9.5m, Alexander body (BL) Mercedes-Benz 0.305 (ME) Metro-Cammell-Waymann "Metrobus" 9.7m(M) Dennis "Dominator" (DM)	100 108/111 123 95/110/112 103	3 119 41 82 40
iii) rear-engined double-deck three-axle		
Metro-Cammell-Waymann "Metrobus" 11.0m M (S3M) Dennis "Dragon" 12 metre (3N) Dennis "Dragon" 11 metre (S3N) Dennis "Dragon" 11 metre (air-con)(AD) Leyland "Olympian" 12M Alexander body (3BL) Leyland "Olympian" 11 metre (S3BL) Leyland "Olympian" 11 metre (air-con)(AL) Dennis "Dragon" 10 metre (air-con)(ADS) Scania N11B DRB 11.5 metre (air-con)(AS) Volvo "Olympian" 11.3 metre (air-con) (AV) Volvo "Olympian" 12 metre (air-con) (3AV) Volvo "Olympian" 12 metre (air-con) (3AD) Dennis "Dragon" 12 metre (air-con) (ATR) Neoplan SLF 12 metre (air-con) (AP) iv) standard single-deck buses	142/143/150 140/148/151/152 141/143/144/151 119/135/136/141 149/163/164 133/142/143/150 120/132/138 104/114/117 123/125 120/124/131 137 141 134 126/131/133/135 128	254 171 368 359 153 467 150 185 22 531 338 30 170 84
Dennis Lance (air-con) (AN) Dennis Dart (air-con) (AA) Mitsubishi MK117J (air-con) (AM) Dennis Falcon (air-con) (AF)	59/78 49/53/54/60/61 45/50 52	21 53 182 19

Total 3,990

Vehicle kilometres operated			
<u> </u>	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>	% Change
	('000)	('000)	
Recreation and special services	4,967	5,810	+16.97
Urban Kowloon Routes	49,033	50,736	+3.47
New Territories/Rural	15,067	15,972	+6.01
New Territories/Urban	199,355	216,059	+8.38
Cross-Harbour Tunnel	29,143	38,795	+33.12
Racecourse	78	82	+5.13
Airport Service	2,546	1,293	-49.21
Total	300,189	328,747	+9.51
Passengers carried			
Ç	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>	% Change
	('000)	('000)	C
Recreation and special services	5,745	6,030	+4.96
Urban Kowloon Routes	295,087	278,825	-5.51
New Territories/Rural	47,330	49,114	+3.77
New Territories/Urban	616,729	606,335	-1.69
Cross-Harbour Tunnel	82,360	92,149	+11.89
Racecourse	206	192	-6.80
Airport Service	3,645	1,706	-53.20
Total	1,051,102	1,034,351	-1.59

The Kowloon Motor Bus Company (1933) Limited came into being in April 1933 with rights to operate bus services in Kowloon and the New Territories.

<u>Finance</u>			
	<u> 1996</u>	<u> 1997</u>	<u>1998</u>
	(\$ '000)	(\$ ' 000)	(\$ '000)
Fixed Assets	3,322,468	4,164,863	4,423,586
Share Capital and Reserves	1,592,415	1,308,887	1,039,506
Turnover	4,451,549	4,845,455	5,539,176
Profit before Taxation	586,223	559,802	688, 028
Taxation	62,488	3,985	89,584
Transfer to/(from) Development Fund	(1,764)	(224)	-
Appropriation:			
Capitalisation on Bonus Issue	-	-	-
Dividends	419,785	839,569	867,825
Retained profits at End of the Year	1,168,763	885,235	615,854

CITYBUS LIMITED

Number of franchised routes operated		Fare at 31.12.1998
		(\$)
Hong Kong Island:		
Urban	46	2.50 - 8.40
Mid Levels	10	4.00 - 6.10
Overnight	3	7.90 - 9.40
Recreation*	5	6.90 - 10.60
Special*	16	4.50 - 12.50
Cross harbour:		
Urban	15	8.90 - 21.40
Suburban	1	10.60
New Territories	4	15.30 - 18.20
Overnight	4	12.80 - 31.00
Recreation*	1	12.80
Special*	3	19.50 - 27.30
Sha Tin Racecourse	1	34.20
North Lantau and Chek Lap Kok Airport:		
Airport Coach	4	33.00 - 45.00
Conventional	4	14.00 - 21.00
Shuttle	4	3.00 - 7.00
Overnight	3	33.00 - 35.00
Total	124	

Notes: * operated on certain days only

Vehicles (registered as at 31 December 1998) - Franchise 1

Configuration/class/(code)		Passe	enger capacity	Number
(i) rear-engined single-deck to	wo axle			
Volvo B6 (air-con.) Dennis Dart 10.0-metre (a	ir-con.)		59/55/61/52 54	61 21
Dennis Dart 10.6-metre (a.	ir-con.)		64	15
MAN 11.6-metre (air-con.)		69	34
(ii) rear-engined double-deck	three axle			
Leyland Olympian	11-metre		106	13
Leyland Olympian	12-metre (air-con.)		148	55
Leyland Olympian	10.4-metre (air-con.))	96/114	34
Volvo Olympian	10.4-metre (air-con.))	114	10
Volvo Olympian	11-metre (air-con.)		124	140
Volvo Olympian	12-metre (air-con.)		132/135/147	261
Dennis Dragon	10.3-metre (air-con.))	116/115	40
Dennis Dragon	12-metre (air-con.)		130/144/129	80
Dennis Trident	12-metre (air-con.)		124/125	2
MAN	12-metre (air-con.)		120	1
Total				767

Vehicles (registered as at 31 December 1998) - Franchise 2 (Airport)

Configuration/class/(co	<u>de)</u>	Passenger capacity	<u>Number</u>
(i) rear-engined single-o	deck two axle		
MAN NL262 (air-co	on.)	69	26
(ii) rear-engined double-	-deck three axle		
Volvo Olympian	12-metre (air-con.)	132/135	46
Dennis Dragon	12-metre (air-con.)	108/109	62
Dennis Trident	12-metre (air-con.)	114/117	53
Total			187

Citybus Limited also has a fleet of non-franchised buses and coaches for use on its residents' services and other non-franchised routes.

Vehicle kilometres operated	1997 (†000)	1998 (†000)	% Change
Hong Kong Island routes	26,057	32,201	+23.6%
Cross Harbour routes	8,176	15,046	+84.0%
North Lantau and Chek Lap Kok Airport routes	2,596	17,330	+567.6%
Total	36,829	64,577	+75.3%
Passengers carried	1997 (†000)	1998 (†000)	% Change
Hong Kong Island routes	124,709	141,938	+13.8%
Cross Harbour routes	19,799	29,982	+51.4%
North Lantau and Chek Lap Kok Airport routes	3,242	11,376	+250.9%
Total	147,750	183,296	+24.1%

Citybus began as a non-franchised operator in 1979 and became a franchised operator in 1991 to operate bus services on Hong Kong Island.

<u>Finance</u>	<u>1997</u>		1998	-
	`	(000)	(\$'000))
	Franchise I	Franchise II	Franchise I	Franchise II
Fixed Assets	958,342	66,234	1,556,250	491,596
Share Capital and Reserves	420,728	5,892	522,716	825
Turnover	678,252	41,446	919,926	193,083
Profit/(loss) before Taxation	101,970	7,710	101,988	(5,067)
Taxation	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A
Transfer to/(from) Development Fund	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A
Appropriations: Transfer to General Reserve	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A
Dividends	44,972	1,818	1 1/1	1 1/1 1
Retained profits at the end of the year	145,728	5,892	247,716	825

NEW WORLD FIRST BUS SERVICES LIMITED

(Services commenced on 1 September 1998)

Fare (as at 31.12.98) (\$)

			<u>1 410 (45 41 5</u>	31:12:30) (Ψ)
Group of Routes	Number of routes	operated	Non Air- Conditioned	Air- Conditioned
Hong Kong Island:				
Urban	42	(2)	2.4 - 6.0	2.9 - 10.0
Mid-level	10		3.4 - 6.7	4.0 - 8.8
All Night	1		4.4	6.0
Recreation	8		2.4 - 7.9	3.0 - 8.7
Sub-total	61		-	
Cross Harbour			-	
Urban	20		7.3	8.1 – 15.3
Express	1		8.2	10.1
New Territories	3	(1)	13.0	15.3 – 18.2
All Night	4		N.A.	12.8 – 24.6
Sha Tin Racecourse	2		N.A.	34.2
Recreation	2		11.8	12.8
Sub-total	32		-	
Total	93	(3)		

Notes: Figures in brackets denote new routes introduced on or after 1 September 1998.

Vehicles (registered as at 31 December 1998)

Configuration/class	(code)	Passenger capacity	<u>Number</u>	
(i) front-engined double-deck two-axle non-air-conditioned				
Dennis Jubilant W/A body	(DS)	110	27	
Leyland Victory MK2 W/A body	(LV)	108	151	
		Sub-total =	178	
(ii) rear-engined double-deck two-axle non-a	air-condition	ned		
MCW Metrobus 9.7M	(MC)	95	8	
MCW Metrobus 11M	(MB)	129	34	
Leyland Fleetline 18.6" W/A body	(LF)	115	63	
Leyland Fleetline 16.3" W/A body	(SF)	111	19	
		Sub-total =	124	
(iii) rear-engined double-deck three-axle nor	n-air-conditi	ioned		
Leyland Olympian 11.3M W/A body	(LM)	142	10	
Dennis Condor 12M D/M body	(DL)	167	43	
Dennis Condor 11M D/M body	(DM)	142	28	
MCW Metrobus 12M	(ML)	168	82	
		Sub-total =	163	

Configuration/class	(code)	Passenger capacity	<u>Number</u>	
(iv) rear-engined double-deck three-axle air-conditioned				
Leyland Olympian 11.3M W/A body	(LA)	132	5	
Leyland Olympian 11.3M W/A body	(LA)	136	20	
Volvo Olympian 11.3M W/A body	(VA)	137	30	
Volvo Olympian 11.3M W/A body	(VA)	138	20	
Volvo Olympian 11.3M W/A body	(VA)	122	12	
Dennis Condor 11M D/M body	(DA)	139	36	
Dennis Condor 11M D/M body	(DA)	140	20	
Dennis Condor 11M D/M body	(DA)	135	26	
Dennis Condor 11M D/M body	(DA)	121	10	
Dennis Trident 12M W/A body	(1xxx)	132	116	
Dennis Trident 12M D/A body	(3xxx)	133	19	
		Sub-total =	314	
(v) rear-engined single-deck two-axle air-con	<u>nditioned</u>			
Dennis Dart Carlyle body	(DC)	59	16	
Dennis Dart Carlyle body (w/ luggage rack)	(DC)	53	4	
Dennis Dart 10.6M Plexton body	(20xx)	63	42	
		Sub-total =	62	
		Total =	841	

Vehicle kilometres operated	<u>1.9.1998 – 31.12.1998</u>
	('000)
Hong Kong Island routes	8,306
Cross Harbour routes	5,535
Total	13,841
Passengers carried	
Hong Kong Island routes	31,103
Cross Harbour routes	15,855
Total	46,958

The New World First Bus Services Limited commenced operations on 1 September 1998.

Finance	<u>1.9.1998 – 31.12.1998</u>
	('000)
Fixed Assets	982,484
Share Capital and Reserves	511
Turnover	263,967
Profit before Taxation	(9,489)
Taxation	N.A.
Appropriations:	
Transfer to General Reserve	N.A.
Dividends	0
Retained profits at 30 June	N.A.

NEW LANTAO BUS COMPANY (1973) LIMITED

Number of routes operated as at 31st December 1998

E	(th)
Fares ((&)

				<u>1 ares (\$)</u>
		Weekd	ays S	Sundays & Pub. Holidays
Regular Airbus Overnight	13 Ordinary bus Air-cond. 1 Air-cond 2 Air-cond.	2.50 - 1 3.40 - 1 14.00 20.00	6.00)	4.30 - 17.50 5.20 - 25.00 23.00 30.00
Special	4 Air-cond.	11.8 - 1	6.00	19.00 - 25.00
Vehicles (registered as at 3	31 December 1998)			
Configuration/Class		Passenge	er capacity	<u>Numbers</u>
Standard single deck				
Isuzu MT112K (ILS)			63	15
Isuzu MT112K (air-cond.)	` /)-64	24
Isuzu MT112K (air-cond.) Mitsubishi BE439F (air-co	` /		71 24	30 4
Mer. Benz OH1421L (air-	, , ,		45	5
Toyota BB50RZ (air-cond			20	2
Isuzu LT132L(ILS)	.) ()		5-56	2 4
Dennis Dart SFD (DN)		(63	3
		Total		87
Franchised Buses		<u>1997</u> (†000)	<u>1998</u> (†000)	% change
Vehicle kilometres operate	ed	3,533	4,753	+34.53%
Passengers carried		5,734	6,208	+8.27%
Tour Bus services				
Vehicle kilometres operate	ed	109	0	-
Passengers carried		188	0	-

New Lantao Bus Company (1973) Limited was formed by an amalgamation of small bus companies and began operations on Lantau Island in 1973. The company's current franchise will expire on 31 March 2007.

Finance	1996/97 (\$ ' 000)	1997/98 (\$ ' 000)
Fixed Assets	28,402	39,391
Share Capital	14,117	14,117
Turnover	48,558	58,379
Profit before Taxation	5,133	3,969
Taxation	1,234	20
Profit after Taxation	3,899	3,989
Retained Profits as at 1st April	11,571	14,058
Appropriations:		
- Proposed final dividend	0	0
- Retained Profits/(Loss) as at 31st March	14,058	18,047

LONG WIN BUS COMPANY LIMITED

Number of routes operated

(figures in brackets show new routes introduced in 1998)

Number of routes operated	Fares (as at 31.12.1998)	
		(\$)
Airbus Route	2(2)	17.00 - 20.00
North Lantau External Route	6(4)	10.00 - 13.00
North Lantau Shuttle Route	4(4)	3.00 - 3.50
Overnight Route	2(2)	20.00 - 26.00

Total 14(12)

Vehicles (registered as at 31 December 1998)

Configuration / class / (code)	Passenger Capacity	<u>Number</u>
Rear-engined air-conditioned double-deck three-axle	2	
Volvo "Olympian" 12 metre	129	10
Dennis "Trident" 12 metre	100/128	150
Rear-engined air-conditioned single-deck		
Dennis Lance	65	3
Total		163

Vehicle kilometres operated	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>	% Change
	('000)	('000)	
Airbus Route	N.A	1,965	N.A
North Lantau External Route	1,427	12,072	+746%
North Lantau Shuttle Route	N.A	1,748	N.A
Overnight Route	N.A	257	N.A
Total	1,427	16,042	+1,024%
Passengers carried	1997	1998	% Change
	('000')	('000)	<u>, v ege</u>
Airbus Route	N.A	1,234	N.A
North Lantau External Route	2,883	10,073	+249%
North Lantau External Route North Lantau Shuttle Route	2,883 N.A	10,073 2,899	+249% N.A
	ŕ	•	

Long Win Bus Company Limited came into operation in June 1997 with rights to operate bus service in North Lantau and the New Territories.

Finance	1997 (\$'000)	1998 (\$'000)
Fixed Assets	272,466	435,405
Share Capital and Reserves	3,829	76,752
Turnover	25,657	141,163
Profit before Taxation	1,472	(27,076)
Taxation	NIL	NIL
Transfer to/(from) Development Fund	N/A	N/A
Appropriation: Capitalization on Bonus Issue Dividends	NIL NIL	NIL NIL
Retained profits at End of the Year	3,829	(23,248)

THE MASS TRANSIT RAILWAY CORPORATION

Routes operated

Tsuen Wan Line - Tsuen Wan to Central

Kwun Tong Line - Quarry Bay to Yau Ma Tei

Island Line - Chai Wan to Sheung Wan

Tung Chung Line - Hong Kong Station to Tung Chung Station

Airport Express - Hong Kong Station to Airport Station

Adult Octopus fares for Kwun Tong Line, Tsuen Wan Line, Island Line and Tung Chung Line (as at 31.12.1998)

\$3.7 - \$23.0

Airport Express Adult Single Journey Fares (as at 31.12.1998)

\$40.0 - \$70.0

Rolling Stock for Kwun Tong Line, Tsuen Wan Line & Island Line (as at 31.12.1998)

<u>Type</u>	Passenger Capacity	<u>Number</u>
A car (motorised/ Driving)	48 + 265 = 313	191
B car (motorised)	48 + 265 = 313	96
C car (motorised/ Pantograph)	48 + 265 = 313	287
D car (non-motorised/ Trailers)	48 + 265 = 313	188
Total		762

Rolling Stock for Tung Chung (as at 31.12.1998)

Type	Passenger Capacity	<u>Number</u>
V car (motorised/ Driving/pantograph)	42 + 252 + 2W = 294 + 2W	24
W car (motorised)	48 + 252 = 300	12
X car (non-motorised/ Trailer)	48 + 252 = 300	24
Y car (motorised/pantograph)	48 + 252 = 300	12
Z car (motorised)	48 + 252 = 300	12
Total		84

Note: "2W" - spare provision for two wheelchairs

Rolling Stock for Airport Express (as at 31.12.1998)

<u>Type</u>	Passenger Capacity	<u>Number</u>
E car (motorised/ Driving/pantograph)	60 + 50 + 1W = 110 + 1W	11
F car (motorised)	64 + 50 = 114	11
G car (non-motorised/ Trailer)	64 + 50 = 114	22
H car (motorised/pantograph)	64 + 50 = 114	11
J car (motorised)	60 + 50 + 1W = 110 + 1W	11
K car (motorised/driving/pantograph	for luggage handling	11
Total		77

Note: "1W" - spare provision for one wheelchair

	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>	% change
	('000)	('000)	
Car-kilometres operated (8 cars to one train)	84,258	103,271	+23.0
Passengers carried	811,897	794,000	-2.0

Track gauge: 1,432 mm

Overhead Supply System: Nominal 1,500 V dc

The Mass Transit Railway Corporation was established in 1975 under the Mass Transit Railway Corporation Ordinance of 1975 to construct and operate a mass transit railway in Hong Kong on prudent commercial principles.

<u>Finance</u>	1997 (\$ ' 000)	1998 (\$'000)
Fixed Assets (Net book value at 31 December)	37,431,000	75,422,000
Shareholder's Funds	41,815,000	42,601,000
Revenue Operating costs	6,574,000 (3,972,000)	6,981,000 (5,106,000
Operating profit before Interest and Finance Charges	2,602,000	1,875,000
Interest and finance charges	(95,000)	(475,000)
Profit after Interest and Finance Charges	2,507,000	1,400,000
Profit/(Costs) on property Development	276,000	1,419,000
Profit for the year	2,783,000	2,819,000

THE KOWLOON-CANTON RAILWAY CORPORATION

(East Rail Division)

(Position as at 31.12.1998)

Service Operated (with 13 stations)	Adult standard class fares (single journey)
Hung Hom to Sheung Shui	\$3.50 - \$9.00
Hung Hom to Lo Wu (cross boundary travel)	\$20.00 - \$33.00

Rolling Stock (as at 31 December 1998)

<u>Type</u>	Passenger capacity		Numbers
3-car electric multiple unit	874/1036/1050		85
6-car electric multiple unit	2164		16
Diesel-electric locomotives (used in freight service)	-		12
	1997 ('000)	1998 ('000)	% change
Train kilometres operated	5,607	5,555	-0.9%
Passengers carried	261,363	268,924	+2.9%

Track gauge: 1,435 mm

Electrification: 25kv ac overhead

THE KOWLOON-CANTON RAILWAY CORPORATION

(Light Rail Division)

Routes operated (as at 31.12.1998)

505 : Sam Shing Terminus to Siu Hong

506 : Ferry Pier Terminus to Yau Oi

507: Ferry Pier Terminus to Tin King

610 : Ferry Pier Terminus to Yuen Long Terminus (via Tai Hing)

614 : Ferry Pier Terminus to Yuen Long Terminus (via Castle Peak Road)

615 : Ferry Pier Terminus to Yuen Long Terminus (via Leung King)

720 : Yau Oi to Tin Shui Wai Terminus

721 : Tin Shui Wai Terminus to Yuen Long Terminus

Fares

Single-ride tickets	<u>Adult</u>	Child/Senior Citizen
Short (1-2 Zones)	\$4.00	\$2.00
Medium (3 Zones)	\$4.70	\$2.30
Long (4-5 Zones)	\$5.80	\$2.90

Octopus Fares

No. of Stops (including boarding stop)	Adult/Student	Child/Senior Citizen
1-3	\$3.70	\$1.80
4-6	\$3.80	\$1.80
7-9	\$3.90	\$1.90
10-12	\$3.90	\$1.90
13-15	\$4.40	\$2.10
16-18	\$4.90	\$2.30
19-21	\$5.30	\$2.50
22-26	\$5.80	\$2.70

<u>Vehicles (31.12.1998)</u>

<u>Type</u>	Passenger Capacity		Number	
COMENG light rail vehicle	205		69	
Kawasaki light rail vehicle	220		30	
		(including	10 motorised	d trailers)
Goninan light rail vehicle	248		20	
		1997 (†000)	1998 (†000)	% change
Car kilometres operated		9,663	10,285	+6.4%
Passengers carried		126,185	114,473	-9.3%

Track gauge: 1,435 mm

Electrification: 750 v dc overhead lines

THE KOWLOON-CANTON RAILWAY CORPORATION

(Bus Division)

Routes Operated (as at 31.12.1998)

		<u>Fares</u>	
Light Rail bus routes	12	\$3.20 - \$6.20	
East Rail feeder routes	7	Free	
Residents' service routes	2	\$2.90 - \$7.50	
Total	21		

Vehicles (as at 31 December 1998)

Type	Passenger capacity	Numbers
Leyland Olympians	136	24
3-axle A/C		
Volvo Olympian MK II 3-axle A/C	120	15
MCW Metrobus Mark II 9.7m 2-axle	109	39
VOLVO BIOM A/C S/P	88	15
Dennis Dart A/C S/D	61	3
Mitsubishi Fuso A/C S/D	51	11
Total		107

Vehicle Kilometres Operated

	<u>1997</u> ('000)	1998 ('000)	% change
Light Rail bus routes	3,837	3,985	+3.9%
East Rail feeder routes	960	967	+0.7%
Residents' service routes	741	759	+2.4%
Total	5,538	5,711	+3.1%
Passengers carried			
Light Rail bus routes	16,717	15,343	-8.2%
East Rail feeder routes	21,376	21,411	+0.2%
Residents' service routes	1,158	1,118	-3.5%
Total	39,251	37,872	-3.5%

KOWLOON-CANTON RAILWAY CORPORATION

<u>Finance</u>	<u>1997</u>	<u>1998</u>
	(HK\$ million)	(HK\$ million)
Fixed Assets	9,205	12,336
Turnover	3,718	4,137
Operating Profit before charging depreciation and net interest income	1,769	2,032
Depreciation	457	567
Operating Profit before net interest income	1,312	1,465
Net interest income	20	164
Operating Profit after net interest income	1,332	1,629
Profit on Property Development	2,308	88
Profit before taxation	3,640	1,717
Taxation	377	78
Profit after taxation	3,263	1,639

HONGKONG TRAMWAYS LIMITED

Services operated			Fares as at 31.12.1998
Shau Kei Wan to Kennedy Town)		
Shau Kei Wan to Happy Valley)		
North Point to Whitty Street)	Adult	\$2.00
Happy Valley to Kennedy Town)	Child	\$1.00
Causeway Bay to Western Market)	Senior Citizens	\$1.00
Shau Kei Wan to Western Market)	Concessionary Fare	
Causeway Bay to Kennedy Town)		
North Point to Kennedy Town)		
Western Market to Kennedy Town)		

Rolling stock (as at 31 December 1998)

Type (1)	Passenger capacity (2)	Number
(a) Double-deck enclosed tram, 1987 series	45 + 70 = 115	160
(b) Double-deck enclosed tram, 1949 style	45 + 70 = 115	1
(c) Double-deck open balcony tram	80	1
(d) Double-deck semi-open-top tram	80	1
(e) Double-deck maintenance tram	80	1
Total		164

Notes:

(1) All trams were assembled by Hongkong Tramways Ltd. except cars 28 (type c) and 128 (type d) which were originally built by Taikoo Dockyard & Engineering Ltd. in 1954/55 and rebuilt by Hongkong Tramways for charter and tourist duties in 1986/87. Cars in group (a) comprise Nos. 1-27, 29-43, 45-119, 121-127, 129-143, 145-163, 165 and 166. They were built from 1987 to 1991 with underframes by W.J. Brown Engineering Ltd. and bodies by Full Arts Metal Works Ltd. (109 cars) and Leeway Engineering and Trading Co. Ltd. (51 cars). Leeway also supplied the body for car 120 (type B) which was built new in 1991 to the design of the previous generation of trams dating from 1949: car 120 is a "heritage" tram, but is used in normal traffic. The maintenance tram was built by Hongkong Tramways in 1998.

All trams use the original or locally manufactured trucks and electro-mechanical equipment. Trucks were built variously by Peckham, Maley and Taunton, Hongkong Tramways and Taikoo Dockyard & Engineering. Motors are by Dick Kerr, Metropolitan

Vickers and English Electric, and controllers are by Dick Kerr, English Electric and Maley and Taunton. During 1998, 28 trams had rotary controllers by electronic speed controllers incorporating Deadmans handles and were completely rewired with LSF cabling ad fitting with traction grade convertors. All trams in (a) and (b) also received new larger rear staircases in preparation for conversion to Pay-As-You-Enter operation during 1999.

(2) Passenger capacities are nominal. Capacities for car types (a) and (b) are listed in the gazetted schedules as 139, but 115 is a more realistic figure, as agreed with Hongkong Tramways. Capacities quoted for car types (c) and (d) are guidelines only.

	1997 (†000)	1998 (†000)	% change
Vehicle kilometres operated	6,812	6,692	-1.76%
Passengers carried	101,908	92,893	-8.85%

Track gauge: 1,067 mm

Electrification: 500V d.c. overhead trolley wire

Hongkong Tramways Limited is wholly owned by The Wharf (Holdings) Ltd. The tramway began operations in 1904. The system operates under the authority of the Tramway Ordinance, Cap. 107.

PEAK TRAMWAYS COMPANY LIMITED

Routes operated Fares (as at 31.12.1998)

Central (Garden Road) to The Peak (Victoria Gap)

Adult \$18.00, Child \$5.00

(Single Journey)

Adult \$28.00, Child \$8.00

(Return Journey)

Adult \$16.00, Child \$4.00

(Single Journey from Intermediate

Stations)

Senior Citizen \$6.00 (Single Journey)

Senior Citizen \$12.00 (Return Journey)

Rolling stock	1997 (†000)	1998 ('000)	% change
Vehicle kilometres operated	91	86	-5.49 %
Passengers carried	4,194	3,312	- 21.03 %

THE HONGKONG & YAUMATI FERRY COMPANY LIMITED

Services operated (as at 31.12.1998)	Fare (range) ⁽¹⁾
Franchised routes	
Cross-harbour passenger	
North Point - Hung Hom North Point - Kowloon City North Point - Kwun Tong Wan Chai - Hung Hom Central (Edinburgh Place) - Tsim Sha Tsui (East)	4.8 4.8 4.8 4.8 5.7
New town passenger	
Central - Tuen Mun	20.8 - 27.5
Outlying districts passenger	
Central - Cheung Chau Central - Mui Wo ⁽²⁾ Central - Peng Chau Central - Sok Kwu Wan Central - Yung Shue Wan Peng Chau - Mui Wo - Chi Ma Wan - Cheung Chau	9.7 - 32.0 9.7 - 32.0 9.2 - 32.0 9.2 - 32.0 9.2 - 32.0 7.0
Licensed routes	
Excursion passenger	
Kowloon Point - Mui Wo ⁽³⁾ Kowloon Point - Cheung Chau ⁽³⁾ Central - Tuen Mun - Sha Lo Wan - Tai O ⁽³⁾ Tsuen Wan - Tuen Mun - Sha Lo Wan - Tai O ⁽⁴⁾ North Point - Joss House Bay ⁽⁵⁾	17.0 - 32.0 17.0 - 32.0 15.0 - 18.0 18.0 28.0 - 35.0
Cross harbour vehicular	
North Point - Kwun Tong (dangerous goods vehicular) ⁽⁶⁾	860.0 - 1,700.0

Outlying districts vehicular S North Point/Kwun Tong - Discovery Bay (ordinary and dangerous goods vehicular)⁽⁶⁾ North Point/Kwun Tong - Mui Wo (ordinary and dangerous goods vehicular)⁽⁶⁾ 850.0 - 14,400.0

Notes:

- (1) The fare range covers adult fares from minimum to maximum for each route (weekday / weekend, ordinary / deluxe, ordinary ferry / hoverferry / catamaran and combinations thereof). Vehicular tolls vary according to size and type of vehicles and, for outlying districts vehicular ferry services, the number of vehicles carried per trip.
- (2) A number of sailings in the morning and at late night are operated via Peng Chau.
- (3) Services are provided on Saturdays, Sundays and public holidays only.
- (4) Service is provided on Sundays and public holidays only.
- (5) Service is provided during Tin Hau Festival only.
- (6) These services are operated on advance booking basis.

Fleet (as at 31.12.1998)

Vessels	<u>Capacity</u>		<u>Number</u>
	<u>Passengers</u>	<u>Vehicles*</u>	
Double-ended double-deck vehicular ferry	414 - 418	55 - 70	2
Double-ended double-deck passenger ferry	1,675	-	1
Passenger-cum-vehicular ferry	1,124	34	1
Single-ended double-deck passenger ferry	634 - 674	-	4
Single-ended double-deck air-conditioned passenger ferry	524 - 555	-	2

Single-ended triple-deck passenger ferry	1,051 - 1,624	-	11
Single-ended triple-deck passenger ferry/ restaurant-nightclub	1,275 - 1,498	-	2
HM2 sidewall hovercraft (hoverferry)	105	-	10
HM5 sidewall hovercraft (hoverferry)	200	-	4
Catamaran	428	-	3
Total (2)			40

Notes: * "Vehicles" are measured in passenger car units.

	1997 (†000)	1998 ('000)	% Change
Passengers carried	29,063	22,538	-23%
Vehicles carried	378	22	-94%

Hong Kong Ferry (Holdings) Company Limited (formerly known as The Hongkong & Yaumati Ferry Company Limited) was incorporated in 1923 and commenced ferry operations in 1924 after having successfully tendered for a franchise to operate three cross-harbour ferry services.

With the replacement of the Hong Kong & Yaumati Ferry Company (Services) Ordinance by the Ferry Services Ordinance, Cap. 104 in June 1982, the ferry operations of the Hongkong & Yaumati Ferry are now controlled by a franchise granted under section 6 of the Ferry Services Ordinance.

THE "STAR" FERRY COMPANY LIMITED

Services operated	Adult fares		
Edinburgh Place - Kowloon Point		`	lower deck) upper deck)
Edinburgh Place - Hung Hom		,	lower deck) upper deck)
Wan Chai - Kowloon Point		\$2.20	
Vessels	<u>C</u>	Capacity*	Number
Double-ended double-deck passenger ferry	5	66 - 762	12
* including crew			
	1997 (†000)	1998 (†000)	% Change
Passengers carried	32,477	29,900	-7.9%

The "Star" Ferry Company was incorporated in 1898 and continued services which had begun in 1890. The Company is now a subsidiary of The Wharf (Holdings) Limited.

With the replacement of the "Star" Ferry Company (Services) Ordinance by the Ferry Services Ordinance, Cap. 104 in June 1982, the company's ferry operations are now controlled by a franchise granted under section 6 of the Ferry Services Ordinance.

SECTION 6 - VEHICLE PARKING

On-street parking is allowed where traffic conditions permit. The use of 15,197 spaces (as at 31 December 1998) was regulated by meters. The management and operation of these metered parking spaces were performed by a private company under a management contract

Coin-operated mechanical meters were first introduced to Hong Kong about 30 years ago. Most of these meters are now coming to the end of their useful life. In view of this, Transport Department has planned a programme to replace all mechanical meters with electronic parking devices (EPD) by phases. The first phase of replacement programme involving about 3,500 EPDs was implemented in the busy areas from April to June 1998. The second phase replacement programme to replace the remaining mechanical meters was launched in December 1998 for completion by late 1999.

Apart from those public car parks operated by the private sector, off-street parking is provided in 13 Transport Department multi-storey carparks with a total of 7,482 spaces (as at 31 December 1998) which are managed by two private companies under management contracts. In addition, 106 parking spaces are also provided at the View Point Car Park in the Tsing Ma Control Area which is managed by the operator of Tsing Ma Control Area.

Parking Meters - Charges and Revenue

Period of Time	<u>Denomination of Coins</u>
1/2-Hour Meter each 30 minutes	one \$2 coin
1/2-Hour Meter each 15 minutes	one \$2 coin
1-Hour Meter each 30 minutes	one \$2 coin
1-Hour Meter each 15 minutes	one \$2 coin
2-Hour Meter each 30 minutes	one \$2 coin
2-Hour Meter each 15 minutes	one \$2 coin

Revenue 1998

Jan	\$20,400,868
Feb	\$20,864,347
Mar	\$22,942,860
Apr	\$19,726,532
May	\$22,126,494
Jun	\$23,728,227
Jul	\$24,262,693
Aug	\$23,490,470
Sep	\$24,183,702
Oct	\$21,722,806
Nov	\$23,190,083
Dec	\$23,259,766
Total	\$269,898,848

Utilisation of Multi-storey Car Parks 1998

	Гуре/Location	Opening Date	Capacity as at 31.12.98	No. of Vehicles Parked in 1998	Daily Average	Daily Average No. of Vehicles Parked per Available Space
1.	Star Ferry	2.12.1957	376	402,512	1,103	2.93
2.	City Hall	12.11.1959	175	63,309	173	0.99
3.	Murray Road	30.7.1973	637	340,811	934	1.47
4.	Aberdeen	2.7.1981	306	133,194	365	1.19
5.	Middle Road	11.1.1965	918	642,227	1,760	1.92
6.	Kwai Fong	10.5.1983	584	208,062	570	0.98
7.	Tsuen Wan Transport Complex	1.4.1986	983	293,399	804	0.82
8.	Garden Road *	22.3.1963	771 (Capacity as at 25.10.98)	278,229	934	1.21
9.	Rumsey Street	1.6.1970	902	382,663	1,048	1.16
10.	Yau Ma Tei	12.10.1957	805	499,703	1,369	1.70
11.	Tsuen Wan MTR Station	18.7.1983	621	464,071	1,271	2.05
12.	Shau Kei Wan	1.4.1988	407	243,707	668	1.64
13.	Sheung Fung Street	1.9.1989	303	180,816	495	1.63
14.	Tin Hau	1.8.1989	465	159,833	438	0.94
Tota	al		7,482	4,292,536	11,932	1.45

^{*} Garden Road Car Park was permanently closed on 26 October 1998.

Parking Fees of Car Parks 1998

Fees for Use of Car Parks	Hourly Fee \$	Monthly Pass Fee \$
Central		
Star Ferry Car Park	23 (7a.m 11p.m.) 14 (11p.m 7a.m.)	5,900 (reserved) 4,100
Murray Road Car Park	22 (7a.m 11p.m.) 13 (11p.m 7a.m.)	4,100
City Hall Car Park	23 (7a.m 11p.m.) 14 (11p.m 7a.m.)	4,400
Garden Road Car Park *	22 (7a.m 11p.m.) 13 (11p.m 7a.m.)	4,100
Rumsey Street Car Park	23 (7a.m 11p.m.) 14 (11p.m 7a.m.)	3,750
Aberdeen		
Aberdeen Car Park	14 (7a.m 11 p.m.) 12 (11p.m 7a.m.)	1,600
Causeway Bay		
Tin Hau Car Park	18 (7a.m 11p.m.) 13 (11p.m 7a.m.)	2,600

Fees for Use of Car Parks	Hourly Fee \$	Monthly Pass Fee \$
Shau Kei Wan		
Shau Kei Wan Car Park	13 (7a.m 11p.m.) 10 (11p.m 7a.m.)	1,800
Kowloon	,	
Middle Road Car Park	20 (7a.m 11p.m.) 16 (11p.m 7a.m.)	3,250
Yau Ma Tei Car Park	20 (7a.m 11p.m.) 16 (11p.m 7a.m.)	3,000
Sheung Fung Street Car Park	13 (7a.m 11p.m.) 8 (11p.m 7a.m.)	1,700
New Territories		
Kwai Fong Car Park	14 (7a.m 11p.m.) 9 (11p.m 7a.m.)	1,800
Tsuen Wan Transport Complex Car Park	12 (7a.m 11p.m.) 8 (11p.m 7a.m.)	1,750
Tsuen Wan MTR Station Car Park	15 (7a.m 11p.m.) 11 (11p.m 7a.m.)	1,800

^{*} Garden Road Car Park was permanently closed on 26 October 1998.

Fees for Use of Car Park

Hourly Fee \$

Tsing Ma Control Area

View Point Car Park

Private Car / Motor Cycle \$15 per hour for the first two hours

\$30 per hour thereafter

\$25 per hour for the first two hours \$50 per hour thereafter Coach

Revenue from Multi-storey Car Parks 1998

	Star Ferry	City Hall	Murray Road	Aberdeen	Middle Road	Kwai Fong	Tsuen Wan
							Transport
							Complex
	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)
Jan.	2,509,114	736,050	2,461,125	601,577	4,058,354	1,186,384	1,547,398
Feb.	2,561,708	774,813	2,608,363	591,027	3,873,041	1,317,594	1,373,455
Mar.	2,660,441	739,903	2,483,769	584,269	3,972,199	1,239,325	1,420,095
Apr.	2,473,286	775,238	2,599,785	601,730	3,941,458	1,288,651	1,419,852
May	2,617,664	803,330	2,596,884	581,899	3,903,582	1,226,111	1,370,530
Jun.	2,728,415	709,090	2,544,563	643,183	3,830,819	1,269,344	1,374,585
Jul.	2,683,662	634,585	2,404,894	655,041	4,012,899	1,304,936	1,403,984
Aug.	2,663,571	590,406	2,485,275	680,395	3,917,280	1,323,133	1,439,941
Sep.	2,764,145	594,686	2,415,824	670,378	3,904,495	1,281,260	1,469,212
Oct.	2,660,794	612,906	2,530,866	689,331	3,883,444	1,277,316	1,445,344
Nov.	2,893,700	671,973	2,540,114	686,553	3,823,027	1,245,352	1,239,280
Dec.	2,768,780	693,716	2,551,504	654,985	4,016,768	1,155,005	1,259,241
Total	31,985,280	8,336,696	30,222,966	7,640,368	47,137,366	15,114,411	16,762,917

	Garden	Rumsey	Yau Ma Tei	Tsuen Wan	Shau Kei	Sheung	Tin Hau
	Road	Street			Wan	Fung	
				MTR		Street	
				Station			
	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)	(\$)
Jan.	2,886,318	4,114,049	3,543,887	2,104,309	1,071,066	796,607	1,381,457
Feb.	2,761,484	3,964,067	3,057,642	1,931,902	1,006,495	735,067	1,262,974
Mar.	2,888,954	4,053,020	3,172,916	1,979,097	1,012,482	693,616	1,298,954
Apr.	2,481,757	3,758,488	3,027,506	1,920,290	1,013,162	689,778	1,269,173
May	2,676,848	3,803,891	3,104,933	1,947,321	1,012,678	684,422	1,261,787
Jun.	2,631,415	3,798,321	2,914,821	1,871,254	977,574	671,193	1,239,285
Jul.	2,335,449	4,006,157	2,898,373	1,927,417	979,047	672,596	1,233,433
Aug.	2,189,381	3,764,794	2,820,458	1,932,502	1,035,174	703,029	1,215,732
Sep.	2,260,271	3,151,866	2,802,615	1,920,884	1,019,572	689,464	1,155,328
Oct.	1,785,075	2,954,157	2,818,973	1,990,723	1,076,508	719,473	1,193,612
Nov.	*	3,014,724	2,801,156	1,917,784	1,038,415	692,940	1,150,675
Dec.	*	2,778,874	2,659,489	1,839,678	999,252	651,793	1,080,807
Total	24,896,952	43,162,408	35,622,769	23,283,161	12,241,425	8,399,978	14,743,217

Grand Total : \$319,549,914

^{*} Garden Road Car Park was permanently closed on 26 October 1998.

Revenue from View Point Car Park in Tsing Ma Control Area 1998

	View Point Car Park (\$)
Jan	187,555
Feb	137,725
Mar	147,245
Apr	166,635
May	147,735
Jun	131,655
Jul	117,700
Aug	99,320
Sep	53,125
Oct	76,265
Nov	70,980
Dec	73,930
Total	1,409,870

Government Parking Meters/Spaces Available to Public

(as at 31 December 1998)

On-Street Meters	Numbers
Unclassified (for private cars and light goods vehicles)	12,864
Goods Vehicles	2,027
Public Buses	306
	15,197
Off-Street Spaces	
Multi-Storey Car Parks	7,482
View Point Car Park in Tsing Ma Control Area	
Private Cars	60
Public Buses	36
Motor Cycles	10
	7,588

SECTION 7 - TRAFFIC ACCIDENTS

This section provides some general statistics on the road traffic accidents occurred in Hong Kong and the casualties as a result of them. The traffic accident data collected by the Police are coded and stored in a traffic accident database system (TRADS) which is managed by the Road Safety and Standards Division of the Transport Department.

The TRADS is used in the identification of accident blacksites for investigations and remedial measures. The database also serves as an important reference and basis in the formulation of road safety strategies, publicity/education programmes and in the review of road safety legislation and policies.

<u>SECTION 8 – CONCERN OVER ENVIRONMENT</u>

Environmental considerations are playing an increasing role in Transport Department's planning and provision of transport infrastructure. The Third Comprehensive Transport Study (CTS-3), which is scheduled for completion in 1999, includes a Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) whilst our District Traffic Studies now include a requirement for Environmental Reviews (ER).

In terms of traffic management, our proposals to expand the Area Traffic Control System, and improve the control and surveillance systems on our strategic road network, are examples of how we intend to ensure that the traffic using our roads is doing so as efficiently and therefore as environmentally friendly as possible whilst we intend to reduce the volume of traffic on the roads with such incentives as park and ride. We are also examining the scope for the introduction of pedestrianization schemes, to improve the environment for pedestrians in those areas.

Transport Department, together with the Environmental Protection Department (EPD), continues to closely monitor the air quality inside Government and private tunnels, as well as the covered bus terminals. Advice and assistance are provided to EPD on schemes to reduce emission from motor vehicles. Apart from the normal smoke test for all diesel vehicles, during the annual vehicle examination, an enhanced test involving checking of air filter and engine speed has also been applied to 10% of these vehicles, on a random basis, starting from late 1997. EPD in conjunction with the Transport Department, plans to progressively use chassis dynamometer for measuring emission from vehicles not exceeding 5.5 tonnes, starting from September 1999. Also under consideration is the feasibility of requiring the franchised bus companies to install diesel catalysts on buses.

The one year trial of liquefied petroleum gas (LPG) taxis, also organized by EPD with the assistance of Transport Department, was concluded in November 1998 and based on the findings it is proposed to require all vehicles newly registered as taxis from the end of 2000 to use LPG and to encourage all diesel taxis to be replaced with LPG taxis before the end of 2005.

SECTION 9 - DIRECTORY OF HONG KONG TRANSPORT

SUBSECTION 1: PUBLIC TRANSPORT OPERATORS

Franchised Buses

The Kowloon Motor Bus Co. (1933) Ltd.

No.1, Po Lun Street,

Lai Chi Kok,

Kowloon

Tel: 2786 8888 Fax: 2745 0300

E-mail : Kowloonbus@kmb.com.hk

Web Site: http://www.hkstar.com/netmarket/kmb/

Directors

Chairman : Dr. the Hon. Woo Pak-chuen, JP. Vice Chairman : Mr. Raymond Kwok Ping-luen, JP.

Managing Director : Mr. John C.C. Chan, JP.

Senior Executives *

Executive Director & General Manager : Mr. Charles C.Y. Lui Deputy General Manager & : Mr. John C.Y. Choy

Company Secretary

Commercial Director : Ms. Winnie J Ng
Financial & Administration Director : Mr. Edmond T.M. Ho
Operations Director : Mr. Lui Po-chiu
Accounting Manager : Mr. Peter S.H. Mack
Engineering Manager : Mr. Kane Y.H. Shum
Financial Planning & Costing : Ms. Doris K.K. Lau

Manager

Human Resources Manager : Mr. James C. Louey Information Technology Manager : Mr. Tommy H.T. Leung

Insurance Manager : Ms. Alice Luk

Internal Audit Manager : Mr. Thomas M.L. Leung
Internal Services Manager : Mr. Thomas T.M. Tong
Office Administration Manager : Ms. Queenie L.M. Yau
Quality Manager : Mr. Peter C.K. Mak
Marketing & Sales Manager : Mrs Nancy Pang
Planning & Development Manager : Mr. Mark Leung

Deputy Public Relations Manager : Ms. Chan Pik-yin
Purchasing Manager : Ms. Lisa Ng
Secretary to Board of Directors : Ms. Lana Woo
Service Manager : Mr. Leung Kin-wang

Traffic Manager : Mr. Tim C.T. Ip
Treasury Manager : Mr. Tsang Lap-chung

Notes: * Management structure as at 1 January 1999

Depots

Permanent Depots Temporary Depots

Kwun Tong KTIL 240

Lai Chi Kok NKML 3

Tuen Mun TMTL 80

Yuen Lun Street
Butterfly Valley
Tsing Yi

Tuen Mun TMTL 81 Tuen Mun Area 16
Tuen Mun TMTL 82 Shek Wu Hui

Sha Tin

Kowloon Bay

Kwai Chung KCTL 215 (part)

Yuen Long (Tung Tau)

Tseung Kwan O Area 13

Tin Shui Wai Area 14

Sheung Shui Area 30A

New World First Bus Services Ltd.

25/F., Eight Commercial Tower, No. 8 Sun Yip Street, Chai Wan, Hong Kong

Tel: 2136 2140 Fax: 2147 3611

E-mail : Bus_ideas&nwfb.com.hk Web Site : http://www.nwfb.com.hk

Chairman : Dr. Henry Cheng
Managing Director : Mr. Adolf H. Hsu
Assistant to Managing Director : Mr. Tsang Wing-hang
Assistant to Managing Director : Mrs. Dorothy Lao
Assistant to Managing Director : Mr. Richard Davies
Operations Director : Mr. Mark Savelli
General Manager (Operations) : Mr. Alex Choi

Assistant General Manager

(Corporate Communication) : Mr. Kwan Chuk-fai

Assistant General Manager

(Administration): Mr. Charles WongAssistant Financial Controller: Mr. George HoHuman Resources Manager: Mr. Leung Kin-manPlanning Manager: Mr. Cheung Yui-chiuChief Engineer: Mr. Mike Hudson

Depots

Chai Wan Depot, Workshops and : 391 Chai Wan Road,

Vehicle Overhaul Centre Chai Wan

Wong Chuk Hang Depot : 45 Heung Yip Road,

Wong Chuk Hang

Siu Sai Wan Parking Area : Off Siu Sai Wan Road,

Siu Sai Wan

Kennedy Town STT Site : Sai Ning Street,

Kennedy Town

Shing Tai Road Depot : Shing Tai Road

Chai Wan

New Lantao Bus Co., (1973) Ltd.

Shop D, G/F., Silver Centre,

Silvermine Bay,

Lantau

Tel: 2984 8361 Fax: 2984 8812

E-mail : Netnlbus@netvigator.com.

Web Site: http://www.kcm.com.hk/nlb/index.htm

Executive Directors

Chairman & Managing Director

Director, Planning & Development

Director, Human Resources & Operation

Director, Internal Control

Director, Finance

: Mr. Wong Leung-pak, Matthew
: Mr. Wong Chung-pak, Thomas
: Mr. Wong Wing-pak, Frank
: Mr. Chan Yue-kong, Francis
: Mr. Sun Yat-ming, Ray

Director, Finance : Mr. Sun Yat-ming, Ray
Director, Planning & Development : Mr. Mok Wah-fun, Peter

and Public Relations

Senior Management

Finance Manager : Mr. Wu Mea-kan

Bus Depot Manager : Mr. Lo Kin-wai

Administration Manager : Mr. Wong Wah

Marketing & Customer Services Manager : Mr. Ng King-yee, Patrick

Management Information System Manager : Mr. Lau Chi-pang

Secretary : Mr. Lee Chi-yui, Peter

Depots

Mui Wo Depot, Mui Wo Ferry Pier Road, D.D.4, Mui Wo, Lantau Siu Ho Wan Depot, Cheung Tung Road, Siu Ho Wan, D.D. 47, Lantau (under construction)

Long Win Bus Co. Ltd.

No. 1, Po Lun Street, Lai Chi Kok, Kowloon

Tel: 2786 8888 Fax: 2745 0300

Web Site: http://www.kmb.com.hk/kmb-airport/home.html

Directors

Chairman : The Hon Woo Pak-chuen, CBE, JP
Vice Chairman : Mr Walter Kwok Ping-sheung
Managing Director : Mr John C C Chan, BCE, LVO, JP

Management Executives

Deputy Managing Director : Mr Charles C Y Lui
Company Secretary : Mr John C Y Choy
General Manager : Mr Kenrick C F Fok
Assistant Manager : Mr Andrew C W Kwan

(Customer Service Control)

Assistant Manager : Mr Romanus T Y Chan

(Engineering Service)

Depot (as at 31.12.1998)

Temporary Depot

Siu Ho Wan, North Lantau -- came into operation since December 1998

Tung Chung New Town Area 2 -- came into operation since June 1998

Franchised and Non-franchised Buses

Citybus Limited

17/F King Kong Commercial Center,9 Des Voeux Road West,Hong Kong

Tel: 2963 4888 Fax: 2579 0202

E-mail : Webmaster@citybus.com.hk

Web Site: www.citybus.com.hk

Chairman : Dr. T.T. Tsui, JP.

Deputy Chairman : Mr. Norman Leung, OBE, JP
Managing Director : Mr. Lyndon Rees, MBE
Director and General Manager : Mr. Samuel Cheng
Executive Director & General : Mrs. Helen Tsui

Manager (China)

Director : Mr. Chan Wa-shek Assistant General Manager : Mr. Gareth Ng

(Finance & Admin.)

Assistant General Manager : Mr. Paul Li

(Engineering)

Assistant General Manager (Operations) : Mr. William Chung Operations Manager : Mr. Michael Hui

(Franchised One)

Operations Manager : Mr. Eddy Chan

(Franchised Two)

Assistant Operations Manager : Mr. Philip Wong

(Franchised One)

Assistant Operations Manager : Mr. Newton Ng

(Franchised Two)

Assistant Operations Manager : Mr. Alan Kwok

(Non-Franchised)

Accounting Manager : Ms. Phyllis Wo
Administration Manager : Mr. Joseph Lo
Bus Driver Training Manager : Mr. Alan Leung
Corporate Communications Manager : Ms. Christine Lau
Employee Assistant & : Mr. Stanley Lau

Development Manager

Engineering Administration Manager : Mr. Szeto BN
Engineering Consultant : Mr. John Baly
Engineering Project Manager : Mr. Herbert Chiu
Engineering Technical Support Manager : Mr. Kenny Pak

Human Resources Manager : Ms. Delphine Law Information Systems Manager : Ms. Aliana Tam Marketing Manager : Mr. Stuart Dobie Material Service Manager : Mr. Kelvin Kwok Planning Manager : Mr. Peter Tilling Service Manager (Ap Lei Chau Depot) : Mr. Billy Chung Service Manager (Fotan Depot) : Mr. Chan Hing-man : Mr. Albert Chu Service Manager (Lantau Depot) Service Quality Manager : Mr. James A. Elms Service Vigilance Manager : Mr. Peter Yau Technical Training Manager (Engineering) : Mr. Stanley Lau Travel Services Manager : Mr. Sammy Chow

Depots

Fo Tan Depot and workshop STT 761, San Chuk Street,

Fo Tan

STT 854, Wo Sheung Tun Street,

Fo Tan

STT 1023, Kwei Tei Street,

Area 16, Fo Tan

Portion of STT 762, San Chuk Street,

Fo Tan

Ap Lei Chau Depot and workshop STT SHX 830, Ap Lei Chau Main Street,

Ap Lei Chau

Ocean Park service Depot SHX 844, Ocean Park Road, Wong Chuk Hang

(Wong Chuk Hang Site near Hong Kong School of

Motoring)

Tong Yat Sun Tsuen Service Depot Lot no. 1263, 1207RP, 1265RP, 1208A, DD121,

Ping Shan, Tong Yat Sun Tsuen, Ping Shan,

Yuen Long

Tung Chung Depot STT CX1258, Tung Chung New Town Area 2,

Lantau Island

Siu Sai Wan Service Depot EHX-202, Siu Sai Wan Reclamation Area

Siu Ho Wan Depot STT 1205, Siu Ho Wan, North Lantau

(Under Construction)

Aldrich Bay Depot EHX-213, Aldrich Bay Reclamation,

(Under Construction) Shau Kei Wan

Non-franchised Buses

Argos Bus Services Co Ltd.

Rm. 1113, 11/F., Block A2 Yau Tong Industrial City, 17 Ko Fai Road Kowloon

Tel: 2348 8310 Fax: 2347 9652

Managing Director: Mr. Wilson Wong
Deputy Managing Director: Mr. Ronnie Wong
General Manager: Mr. Aaron Yeung

Hoi Tai Tours Ltd.

16/F., Block A, 91 Sai Yee Street Kowloon

Tel: 2309 1111-7 Fax: 2789 3638

Managing Directors : Mr. Ip Chi-hoi Ms. Tang Sau-chun

Keung Kee Tours & Transp. Co Ltd.

Flat A2, 21/F., Block A Yee On Court, 79H Waterloo Road Homantin Kowloon

Tel: 2391 1926 Fax: 2789 8647

Director: Mr. Lai Woo-yin

Yau Fung Tours & Transp. Co Ltd.

20/F, Guangdong Tours Centre 18 Pennington Street Causeway Bay Hong Kong

Tel: 2395 0270 Fax: 2789 2288

Director: Miss Choi Hok-ying

Kwoon Chung Motors Co Ltd.

Unit 1205 Eastern Harbour Centre 28 Hoi Chak Street Quarry Bay Hong Kong

Tel: 2571 7179

2578 1178

Fax: 2806 8132

Directors: Mr. Wong Wing-pak

Mr. Matthew L. P. Wong Mr. Wong Chung-pak

Motor Transport Company of Guangdong and Hong Kong Ltd.

Rm. 2413-2414, Hong Kong Plaza 188 Connaught Road West Hong Kong

Tel: 2559 8348 Fax: 2559 8346

Director & General Manager : Mr. Zeng Hongan Deputy General Manager : Mr. Cyril Lau

Tai Fung Coach Co Ltd.

Unit 1311, Eastern Harbour Centre 28 Hoi Chak Street Quarry Bay Hong Kong

Tel: 2794 9229 Fax: 2794 9510

Director: Mr. Leung Wai-kwong

Trans-Island Limousine Service Ltd.

21/F., Seaview Commercial Building 21-24 Connaught Road West Hong Kong

Tel: 2540 9223 Fax: 2858 5748

Managing Director: Mr. Chan Yeuk-pun

Railways

Kowloon

Mass Transit Railway Corporation

Telford Garden, MTR Tower, 33, Wai Yip Street, Kowloon Bay,

Tel: 2993 2111 Fax: 2798 8822

Web Site: http://www.mtrcorp.com/

Chairman : Mr. Jack C.K.So, OBE, JP

Executive Directors : Mr. F. Gaffney (Operations Director)

Mr. Clement K.M. Kwok (Finance Director)
Mr. R.H. Noble (Marketing & Planning Director)
Mr. L.B. Turk (Legal Director and Secretary)

Mr. R.J. Black (Project Director)

Mr. Thomas H.K. Ho (Property Director)

Mr. William F K Chan (Human Resources Director)

Depots

Kowloon Bay Depot : Wai Yip Street
Tsuen Wan Depot : Sai Lau Kok Road
Chai Wan Depot : Shing Tai Road
Siu Ho Wan Depot : Siu Ho Wan

Kowloon-Canton Railway Corporation

KCRC House, No. 9, Lok King Street, Fo Tan, Sha Tin,

New Territories

Tel: 2688 1333 (Main Switch)

Fax: 2688 0394 (Corporate Affairs)

2688 0260 (Public Affairs Section - East Rail) 2455 2065 (Public Affairs Section - Light Rail) 2699 1970 (Public Affairs Section - West Rail)

Web Site: http://www.kcrc.com/

Chairman and Chief Executive : Mr. Yeung Kai-yin

Executive Directors : Mr. James Blake (Senior Director, Capital Projects)

Mr. Clement Chiu (Director, Property)
Mr. Samuel Lai (Director, Finance)
Mr. Jonathan Yu (Director, Light Rail)
Mr. Ian Thoms (Director, West Rail)
Mr. K.K. Lee (Director, East Rail)

Depots

East Rail : Ho Tung Lau - Fo Tan, New Territories

Light Rail : Tuen Mun LRT Depot - Lung Mun Road, Tuen Mun, New Territories.

Trams

Hongkong Tramways Limited

Whitty Street Tram Depot, Connaught Road West, Western District, Hong Kong

Tel: 2559 8918 Fax: 2858 3697

Chairman & Executive Director : Mr. Gonzaga W.J. Li
Director & General Manager : Mr. Frankie C.M. Yick
Operations Manager : Mr. Allan T. Leech
Personnel & Administration Manager : Ms. Grace Au Yeung
Engineering Manager : Mr. Steven Chan
Permanent Way Engineer : Mr. Sudarsan Sharma
Traffic Superintendent : Mr. Tang Wah Kam

Depots

Whitty Street Tram Depot Sai Wan Ho Tram Depot

Peak Tramways Company Limited

No.1 Lugard Road, The Peak, Hong Kong

Tel: 2849 7654 Fax: 2849 6237

E-mail : Peaktram@peninsula.com

Chairman : Mr. Michael D. Kadoorie General Manager : Mr. Anthony Williams Senior Engineering/Operations Manager : Mr. Anthony Au

Lower Terminal : 33 Garden Road, Central, Hong Kong

Upper Terminal : 128 Peak Road, The Peak,

Hong Kong

Franchised Ferries

The Hongkong & Yaumati Ferry Co. Ltd.

(member of Hong Kong Ferry Group)

West Kowloon Reclamation Area, Lot. No. S.S.P. Misc. 58 (KX 1850), Po Lun Street, Lai Chi Kok, Kowloon

Tel: 2786 9383 Fax: 2786 9001

Web Site: http://www.hkf.com

Chairman : Mr. Colin K.Y. Lam Group General Manager : Mr. David C.S. Ho

The "Star" Ferry Company Ltd.

16/F., Ocean Centre, Canton Road, Tsim Sha Tsui, Kowloon

Tel: 2118 8118 Fax: 2118 8018

Web Site: http://www.starferry.com.hk

Chairman : Mr. Gonzaga W.J. Li Director : Mr. Frankie Yick Operations Manager : Mr. Johnny Leung

Licensed Ferries

Aberdeen - Sok Kwu Wan (via Mo Tat)

Chuen Kee Ferry Ltd.

G/F., 17 Second Street, Sok Kwu Wan, Lamma Island, Hong Kong

Tel: 2375 7883 9487 0960 2982 8225 Fax: 2375 8917

Managers : Mr. K.T. Wu

Mr. K.K. Wu

Central- Discovery Bay, Discovery Bay - Mui Wo

Discovery Bay Transportation Services Ltd.

1/F., Discovery Bay Ferry Pier Office, Discovery Bay, Lantau

Tel: 2987 7351 Fax: 2987 5246

Web Site: http://www.hkri.com.hk/township/transport/content.htm

Executive Directors : Mr. Andrew Kwong

Mr. Eric Chu

Tuen Mun - Chek Lap Kok, Discovery Bay - Chek Lap Kok

Airport Ferry Services Ltd.

1/F., Discovery Bay Ferry Pier Office, Discovery Bay, Lantau

Tel: 2987 7351 Fax: 2987 5246

Executive Directors : Mr. Andrew Kwong

Mr. Eric Chu

Aberdeen - Ap Lei Chau

Eastern Ferry Company

5A, 1/F., Ping Lan Street, Ap Lei Chau, Hong Kong

Tel: 2873 0310 Fax: 2873 0649

Manager : Mr. Keung Siu Fai

Central - Yi Long Wan, Cheung Chau - Yi Long Wan

Holiday Resorts (Hong Kong) Ltd.

G.P.O. Box 10173, Hong Kong

or

Lot 178, DD337 Extension, Yi Long Wan, The Sea Ranch, Lantau

Tel: 2989 2111 Fax: 2989 2139

Chairman : Mr. Andrew Kam Wai Yee Manager : Mr. Szeto Wai Ming

Peng Chau - Hei Ling Chau

Hop Shing Kung Ferry Company Ltd.

3/F., 36 Yik Yam Street, Happy Valley, Hong Kong

Tel: 2984 1082 Fax: 2984 8187

Managing Directors : Mr. Ng Kam Yiu

Ms. Wong Kar Lai

Sai Wan Ho - Sam Ka Tsuen

Coral Sea Ferry Service Co. Ltd.,

Sai Wan Ho Ferry Pier, Tai Hong Street, Sai Wan Ho, Hong Kong

Tel: 2513 1835 2513 1103 Fax: 2513 8020

Managers : Mr. Li Koon Tai

Ms. Lee Hoi Yan

Ma Liu Shui - Tap Mun, Ma Liu Shui - Tung Ping Chau, Tsuen Wan (Tsing Lung Tau) - Central (Queen's Pier)

The Polly Ferry Co. Ltd.

Flat 1, 5/F., Keybond Commercial Building, 38 Ferry Street, Kowloon

Tel: 2771 1921 2771 2025 2771 1630 Fax: 2782 0293

Managers : Mr. Ng Ping Lam

Mr. Ng Kam Kuen

<u>Lamma Island (Pak Kok Tsuen) - Central (Queen's Pier)</u>, <u>Aberdeen - Yung Shue Wan via Pak Kok Tsuen</u>, <u>Tsuen Wan - Central via Tsing Yi</u>

Hong Kong & Kowloon Ferry Limited

Room 1102, Hing Tai Commercial Building, 114 Wing Lok Street, Sheung Wan, Hong Kong

Tel: 2815 6063 Fax: 2815 6263

E-mail: info@hkkf.com.hk

Web Site: http://www.hkkf.com.hk

Directors : Mr. Thomson Lee

Ms. Sandy Mak

Tung Chung - Sha Lo Wan - Tai O

Wing Yip Shipping & Transportation Company Limited

Room 608, Tower B, South Mark, 11 Ying Hing Street, Wong Chuk Hang, Aberdeen, Hong Kong

Tel: 2300 1816 Fax: 2555 6966

Manager : Mr. Chow Yip Ming

Taxi Companies

Tai Wo Motors Ltd.

G/F, 15-19 Ha Heung Road, To Kwa Wan, Kowloon

Tel: 2765 8389

Managing Director : Mr. Ng Fong

Winton Motors Ltd.

Hung Cheong Ind. Bldg., 742-746 Cheung Sha Wan Road, Kowloon

Tel: 2310 9616

Executive Director : Mr. Tan Yoke-kong

Yick Sun Motors Ltd.

Flat E-J, G/F., Fuk Keung Ind. Bldg., 66-68 Tong Mei Road, Kowloon

Tel: 2392 0180

Director : Mr. Chan Yau-yik

Kwok Chung Motor Car Ltd.

G/F, 40 Yan Oi Tong Circuit, Tuen Mun, New Territories

Tel: 2459 3963

Director : Mr. Chiu Kok-wah

Fidelity Resources Ltd.

16/F, Harbour Commercial Bldg., 122-124 Connaught Road C., Hong Kong

Tel: 2815 3737

Director : Mr. Chan Kwan-shat

Hang On Motors Co. Ltd.

G/F, 246B Fa Yuen St., Mong Kok, Kowloon

Tel: 2381 2211

Director : Mr. Cheung Tin

Tin Ho Motors Ltd.

G/F, 264 Fa Yuen St., Mong Kok,

Kowloon

Tel: 2381 5216

Director : Mr. Lau Luen-tung

Sang Sang Motors Ltd.

Shop 25, G/F, Wing On Bldg., 202-208 Fuk Wa St., Sham Shui Po, Kowloon

Tel: 2720 0227

Director : Mr. Tran Chau

Chung Shing Taxi Ltd.

Shop B, G/F, Winnye Tower, Wang Tau Kai, Tai Po, New Territories

Tel: 2667 7000

Director : Mr. Cheng Hak-wo

Tai Po Motors Co. Ltd.

Shop 4, G/F, Mei Hing Bldg., 1-17 Yan Hing St., Tai Po, New Territories

Tel: 2653 8311

Director : Mr. Mak Tsan-kan

Seven Lakes Motors Co. Ltd.

G/F, 2/F Star St., Wan Chai,

Hong Kong

Tel: 2528 2982

Director : Mr. Li Yik-sin

Hire Cars

Airport Hotelink Ltd.

21/F., Seaview Commercial Building,21-24 Connaught Road West,Hong Kong

Tel: 2540 9223

Admin. Manageress: Ms. Lee Shuk-wah

Fung Hing Car Service Co Ltd.

Flat Roof of L/G., G/F., 58B Village Road, Happy Valley, Hong Kong

Tel: 2572 0333

Director: Mr. Wong Ying-iu

Miramar Hotel & Investment Co Ltd.

118-130 Nathan Road, Tsimshatsui, Kowloon

Tel: 2730 6962

Manager: Mr. Jason P. Kwok

Shangri-La International Hotel (Pacific Place) Ltd.

Pacific Place, Supreme Court Road, Hong Kong

Tel: 2877 3838

Assistant Chief Concierge: Mr. Tony Leung

CLK Limousine Services Co Ltd.

5S019 Passenger Terminal Building, 1 Cheong Hong Road, Hong Kong International Airport, Lantau

Tel: 2769 0088

Sales & Operation Manager: Mr. Wilson Shum

Intercontinental Hire Cars Ltd.

21/F., Seaview Commercial Building,21-24 Connaught Road West,Hong Kong

Tel: 2540 9223

Admin. Manageress: Ms. Lee Shuk-wah

Parklane Limousine Service Ltd.

9/F., Chiap Lee Commercial Building,27 Ashley Road,Tsimshatsui,Kowloon

Tel: 2730 0662

Manager: Mr. Tang Kwok-kei

Swire Travel Ltd.

18/F., Devon House, Taikoo Place, 979 King's Road, Hong Kong

Tel: 2579 6579

Manager - Personnel & Administration : Ms. Lyette Lo

SUBSECTION 2: TRANSPORT OPERATORS'/WORKERS' ASSOCIATIONS

Goods Vehicle/Container Truck Associations

Hong Kong Container Tractor Owner Association Ltd.

10/F, 88 Kwai Cheong Road, Kwai Chung, New Territories

Tel : 2745 0886 Fax : 2786 3305

Chairman: Mr CT Lo

Federation of Hong Kong Industries

Room 407-411, 4/F, Hankow Centre, 5-15 Hankow Road, Tsim Sha Tsui, Kowloon

Tel : 2732 3188 Fax : 2721 3494

Administrative Officer: Mr Jackson Fong

The Goods Vehicle Fleet Owners Association Ltd.

c/o Byrne Corporate Services Ltd, 37/F, Wu Chung House, 213 Queen's Road East, Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Tel : 2838 0099 Fax : 2838 0211

Chairman: Mr Thomas Tso

The Concrete Producers Association of Hong Kong Ltd.

c/o Ken On Concrete Co. Ltd., 12/F, New Kowloon Plaza, 38 Tai Kok Tsui Road, Tai Kok Tsui, Kowloon

Tel : 2398 4018 Fax : 2789 1040 2721 2393

Chairman: Mr John Leich

Hong Kong Guangdong Transportation Association Ltd.

Flat No 8, 4/F, Festigood Centre, 8 Lok Yip Road, On Lok Tsuen, Fanling, New Territories

Tel : 2677 6886 Fax : 2677 9911

Chairman: Mr Fong Ping-sum

Kowloon Truck Merchants Association Ltd.

6/F, Block B, 67 Lai Chi Kok Road, Mong Kok, Kowloon

Tel : 2390 5580 Fax : 2391 2057

Chairman: Mr K K Leung

Lok Ma Chau China-Hong Kong Freight Association

Post Office Box 96, Yuen Long San Tin Post Office, Yuen Long, New Territories

Tel : 2482 9163 Fax : 2482 9223

Chairman: Mr Stanley Chiang

Hong Kong Kowloon Taxi & Lorry Owners' Association Ltd.

5/F, 290 Hennessy Road,

Hong Kong

Fax

Tel : 2572 7570

2572 0097 2572 2794 : 2591 6371

Chairman: Mr Lai Hoi-ping

Container Transportation Employee General Union

2/F, 14-16 Man Wah Building,

Ferry Point, Kowloon

Tel : 2780 0381

2780 0408

Fax : 2782 4329

Secretary General: Mr Tse Long

Pioneer Concrete Owners Drivers Association

Lot 408, Lee Nam Road, Ap Lei Chau, Hong Kong

Tel : 8108 2585 Fax : 2641 8356 2872 4314

Chairman: Mr Ha Koon-man

The Lorry, Dual Purpose Van Drivers Union

19/F, Wing Wong Commercial Building, 557-559 Nathan Road, Yau Ma Tei, Kowloon

Tel : 2770 8668 Fax : 2770 7388

Chairman: Mr Man Siu-hung

Mixer Truck Drivers' Association

19/F, Wing Wong Commercial Building, 557-559 Nathan Road, Yau Ma Tei, Kowloon

Tel : 2770 8668 Fax : 2770 7388

Chairman: Mr Chan Sam-choi

Motor Transport Workers General Union

2/F, 213-219 Hennessy Road,

Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Fax

Tel : 2507 4550

2519 0110 : 2598 4698

Chairman: Mr Li Wing-sang

Hong Kong Dumper Truck Drivers Association

19/F, Wing Wong Commercial Building, 557-559 Nathan Road, Yau Ma Tei, Kowloon

Tel : 2770 8668 Fax : 2770 7388

Chairman: Mr Ho Hung-fai

Owners and Drivers Association

13/F, Block D, Pak Po Building, 155 Sai Yee Street, Mong Kok, Kowloon

Tel : 2786 1891 Fax : 2743 5188

Chairman: Mr Yick King-chee

Organisation of Hong Kong Drivers

Flat 3, 20/F, Kwai Shing House, May Shing Court, Sha Tin, New Territories

Tel : 9485 8523

9080 9772

Fax : 2606 6477

Chairman: Mr Lo Yick-charn

Mr Ip Wai-chi Mr To Wai-lung

The Hong Kong Union of Light Van Employees

Room 26, 1/F, Fu Lee Loi Mansion, 9-27 King Wah Road, North Point, Hong Kong

Tel : 2887 2820 Fax : 2887 2180

Chairman: Mr Ip Moon-lam

Green Minibus Associations

GMB Maxicab Operators General Association Ltd.

Shop 14, G/F, Kam Po Court, Sai Kung, New Territories

Tel : 7116 8333 a/c 8380

2792 2948 2792 6433 9036 7020 : 2791 0919

Chairman: Mr Hiew Moo-siew

HK, Kln & NT Public & Maxicab Light Bus Merchants' United Association

2/F, Tak Po Building, 47-49 Yen Chow Street,

Sham Shui Po,

Kowloon

Fax

Tel : 2387 7571

2720 7366

Fax : 2387 7606

Chairman: Mr Leung Hung

Hong Kong Scheduled (GMB) Licensee Association

12/F, ABBA Commercial Building, 223 Aberdeen Main Road, Hong Kong

Tel : 2873 6808 Fax : 2873 2042

Chairman: Mr Wong Man-kit

Non-Scheduled Public Light Bus Associations

Hon Wah Public Light Bus Association Ltd.

G/F, Block 40, 55-56 Sau Mau Ping Estate, Kwun Tong, Kowloon

Tel : 2775 3238 Fax : 2952 3485

Chairman: Mr Chan Hon-chau

HK, Kln & NT Public & Maxicab Light Bus

Merchants' United Association

2/F, Tak Po Building, 49 Yen Chow Street, Sham Shui Po, Kowloon

Tel : 2387 7571

2720 7366

Fax : 2387 7606

Chairman: Mr Leung Hung

Kowloon Fung Wong Public Light Bus Merchants & Workers' Association Ltd.

2/F, 116 Fa Yuen Street, Mong Kok, Kowloon

Tel : 2787 6299

Chairman: Mr Lam Po-chi

NT Public Light Bus Owners Association

Flat B, 2/F, Kam Wah Building, Tung Lok Street, Yuen Long, New Territories

Tel : 2476 2693 Fax : 2470 6516

Chairman: Mr Lam Yim

Lung Cheung Public Light Bus Welfare Advancement Association Ltd.

4/F, 18 Ngan Fung Street,

Fung Wong Estate,

Kowloon

Tel : 2322 2266

Chairman: Mr Wong Wah-on

NT San Tin Public Light Bus (17) Owners Association

4/F, Block B, Man Yue Building, Tai Fung Street, Yuen Long, New Territories

Tel : 2477 6466 Fax : 2473 3775

Chairman: Mr Chan Cheuk-tong

Public Light Bus General Association

Rear Block, 1/F, 97 Fuk Wing Street,

Kowloon

Tel : 2728 9507 Fax : 2708 3259

Chairman: Mr Ng Mou-shing

Motor Transport Workers General Union

1/F, 213-219 Hennessy Road,

Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Tel : 2507 4550

2519 0110 9097 2179

Fax : 2598 4698

Chairman: Mr Li Wing-sang

Sai Kung Public Light Bus Drivers and Owners Association

Shop 14, G/F, Kam Po Court, Sai Kung, New Territories

Tel : 2792 2948

2792 6422 9036 7020 : 2791 0919

Chairman: Mr Hiew Moo-siew

United Association of Public Lightbus Hong Kong

9/F, 352 Shanghai Street,

Kowloon

Fax

Tel : 2384 0532

Chairman: Mr Mak Kau

The Kowloon Public Light Bus Chiu Chow Traders & Workers Friendly Association

Flat D, 1/F, Hong Ping Building, 65 Hip Wo Street, Kwun Tong, Kowloon

Tel : 2389 1798 Fax : 2389 1798

Chairman: Mr Sue Sau-mo

Lei Yue Mun Ko Chiu Road Public Light Bus Merchants Association Ltd.

No 6, 12/F, Block B, Man Pan House, Chun Man Court, Ho Man Tin, Kowloon

Tel : 2727 5877

Chairman: Mr Lau Chak-lam

Tsuen Wan Public Light Bus Commercial Association Ltd.

1/F, Front Block, 62 Ho Pui Street, Tsuen Wan, New Territories

Tel : 2490 2389

Chairman: Mr Ma Ming-shun

Tuen Mun Public Light Bus Association

1A, 182 Castle Peak Road, Yuen Long, New Territories

Tel : 2473 0898

Chairman: Mr Hui Shiu-keung

Yuen Long Tai Po Public Light Bus Merchants Association Ltd.

1/F, 118 Castle Peak Road,

Yuen Long, New Territories

Tel : 2479 2458 Fax : 2475 5533

Chairman: Mr Wong Hing-fat

Lam Tin Wai Hoi Public Light Bus Merchants Association Ltd.

c/o Room 1804, Choi Sing House, Choi Ha Estate, Ngau Tau Kok,

Kowloon

Tel : 2751 7850

Chairman: Mr Ngai Chor

Hong Kong Public & Maxicab Light Bus United Association

1/F, 102 Chung On Street,

Tsuen Wan, New Territories

Tel : 2417 9076 Fax : 2417 0637

Chairman: Mr Wong Shui-fun

School Transport Associations

Private Hire Car for Young Children Association Ltd.

G.P.O. Box 12672, Hong Kong

Tel: 8105 2188

Chairlady: Ms. Lin So-ching

Young Children School Mini-Buses Operators Association Ltd.

G/F, 146 Nam Shan Village,

Sai Kung, Kowloon

Tel : 2562 2622

9101 0775

Chairlady: Ms. Ng Wong Ka-wing

Motor Transport Workers General Union

2/F, Together Building, 499-501A Nathan Road, Kowloon

Tel: 9206 8639

Spokesman, School Children Vehicle Section: Mr. Ho Lai-yip

Taxi Associations

Urban Taxi

Fraternity Taxi Owners Association

2/F, Rear Portion, 87 Hennessy Road, Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Tel : 2527 1171

2527 6324 2866 9531

Fax : 2866 9531

Chairman: Mr Leung Dung-wing

Hong Kong & Kowloon Radio Car Owners Association Ltd.

Flat N, 1/F, Wah Fat Building, 6 Ma Hang Chung Road, To Kwa Wan, Kowloon

Tel : 2711 7588 Fax : 2760 1848

Chairman: Mr Wong Hi-ping

Hong Kong & Kowloon Taxi Companies Association Ltd.

G/F, Thomson Commercial Building, 8E, Thomson Road, Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Tel : 2527 7998 2529 3005 Fax : 2866 1046

Chairman: Mr Kwong Hon-wah

Hong Kong Kowloon Taxi & Lorry Owners Association Ltd.

5/F, Tak Wah Building, 290 Hennessy Road, Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Tel : 2572 0097 2572 7570 9107 3300 Fax : 2591 6371

Chairman: Mr Lai Hoi-ping

CTOD Association Co. Ltd.

'F', 1/F, Cheoy Lee Building, 3 Yee On Street, Cheoy Lee Building, Kwun Tong, Kowloon

Tel : 2343 3189 2790 4969 Fax : 2341 8862

Chairman: Mr Tsang Wai-hung

Wai Yik HK & Kln & NT Taxi Owners Association

Flat C, 2/F, 4 Fuk Wah Street, Sham Shui Po, Kowloon

Tel : 2778 2131

2788 3201

Fax : 2788 3921

Chairman: Mr Lam Kan-keung

Quadripartite Taxi Service Association Ltd.

No 14, 2/F, Man Wai Building, Ferry Point, Jordan Road, Kowloon

Tel : 2385 6081

2332 0761-2

Fax : 2384 0760

Chairman: Mr Lau Siu-kwan

The Taxi Operators Association Ltd.

Flat C-1, 2/F, Loong King Mansion, 23-35 Ma Tau Wai Road, Hung Hom, Kowloon

Tel : 2362 6789

2363 7708

Fax : 2333 0647

Chairman: Mr Leung Siu-cheong

The Kowloon Taxi Owners Association Ltd.

Flat 10, 1/F, Lucky Building, 294-312 Ma Tau Wai Road, Kowloon

Tel : 2760 0212 Fax : 2760 0231

Chairman: Mr Yam Tai-ping

Happy Taxi Operator's Association Ltd.

No. 35A, G/F, Man King Building, Man Ying Street, Ferry Point, Kowloon

Tel : 2708 7433

Fax

2728 8281 : 2708 4022

Chairman: Mr Yuen Yee-foo

Motor Transport Workers General Union

2/F, 213-219 Hennessy Road, Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Tel : 2507 4550

2519 0110

Fax : 2598 4698

Chairman: Mr Li Wing-sang

T. C. Taxi United Association Ltd.

No 3, 1/F, Transport City Building, 1-7 Shing Wan Road, Tai Wai, Sha Tin, New Territories

Tel : 2697 4333

2605 3390

Fax : 2694 9259

Chairman: Mr Chung Shai-kit

Urban Taxi Drivers Association Joint Committee Co. Ltd.

Room 2011, Block 1, Sha Tin Pass Estate, Tsz Wan Shan, Kowloon

Tel : 9178 1902 Fax : 2651 4008

Chairman: Mr Kwok Chi-piu

Traffic Services Employees Association

5/F, Block B, Harvard House, 105-111 Thomson Road, Hong Kong

Tel : 2575 5544

2575 5545 : 2591 4636

Fax

Fax

Fax

Chairman: Mr Tse Kwai-sum

United Friendship Taxi Owners & Drivers Association Ltd.

Flat A, 2/F, Mei Lok Building, 322-A Ma Tau Wai Road, Kowloon

Tel : 2711 0237

2714 6680 2760 0471 : 2715 4555

Chairman: Mr Liu Wai-hung

Taxi Drivers & Operators Association Ltd.

Flat A2, 3/F, Yu Yan Mansion, 96 Pokfulam Road, Hong Kong

Tel : 2818 9003

2234 5125 : 2818 5742

Chairman: Mr Leung Tat-chi

Wing Lee Radio Car Traders Association Ltd.

Flat 1-3, 2/F, Elaine Court, 211-215 Tung Choi Street, Mong Kok, Kowloon

Tel : 2397 0822 Fax : 2787 9869

Chairman: Mr Fong Ping-sum

Yik Sun Radiocabs Operators Association Ltd.

Flat A,B,C 438, Block 1, Wang Cheong Factory Estate, 781 Lai Chi Kok Road, Kowloon

Tel : 2720 5271

Fax

2394 0111 : 2789 3094

Chairman: Mr Chan Yau-yik

Wai Fat Taxi Owners Association Ltd.

G/F, 50 Hing Fat Street, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

Tel : 2866 1298

2861 1008

Fax : 2528 4336

Chairman: Mr Tong Yeuk-fung

Hong Kong & Kowloon Rich Radio Car Service Centre Association Ltd.

Flat A,B,C 438,

Block 1,

Wang Cheong Factory Estate,

781 Lai Chi Kok Road,

Kowloon

Fax

Tel : 2729 1199

2720 5271 : 2785 9304

Chairman: Ms Kwok Siu-kwan

United Radio Taxi & Goods Vehicle Association Ltd.

G/F, 56 Beech Street, Tai Kok Tsui, Kowloon

Tel : 2390 0331 Fax : 2395 3553

Chairman: Ms Wo Yim-chun

Wing Tai Car Owners & Drivers Association Ltd.

1/F, 9 Luard Road, Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Tel : 2865 7886

2865 7983

Fax : 2865 7418

Chairman: Mr Choi Keung

Chuen Lee Radio Taxis Association Ltd.

G/F, 52 Beech Street, Tai Kok Tsui,

Kowloon

Tel : 2390 0331 Fax : 2395 3553

Chairman: Miss Wu Yim-chun

Taxi Associations Federation

34 Kai Tak Road,

M/F, Kowloon

Fax

Fax

Tel : 2382 2900

9236 4133 8202 3970 : 2382 6833

Secretary: Mr Ng Kwok-hung &

Mr Choi Keung

Taxicom Vehicle Owners Association Ltd.

Room 1, 3/F, Johnston Building, 14-17 Johnston Road, Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Tel : 2529 8822

2529 8882 9222 2109 : 2528 2220

Chairman: Mr Lam Yan-ming

Rambo Taxi Owners' Association Ltd.

Room 1, 2/F, 430-440 Castle Peak Road, Cheung Sha Wan, Kowloon

Tel : 2383 0168 2307 6864

Fax : 2785 8549

Chairman: Mr Lee Chi-leung

Golden Link Taxi Owners and Drivers Association Ltd.

G/F, 130 Tung Lo Wan Road, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

Tel : 2571 1942

2571 1829

Fax : 2887 7400

Chairman: Ms Fung Man-yin

The Hong Kong Taxi and Public Light Bus Association Ltd.

1/F, Mandarub Commercial House, 38 Morrison Hill Road, Wanchai, Hong Kong

Tel : 2574 2832

2574 6510

Fax : 2834 5156

2891 2063

Chairman: Mr Ng Fong

New Territories Taxi

HK Tele-call Taxi Association

G/F, 650A, Nam Wai, Fanling,

New Territories

Tel : 2668 3033-4 Fax : 2668 3032

Chairman: Mr Wong Yue-ting

NT Taxi Merchants Association Ltd.

1/F, 118 Yuen Long Main Road, Yuen Long, New Territories

Tel : 2478 3916 Fax : 2478 3928

Chairman: Mr Hui Koon-wah

NT Taxi Owners & Drivers Fraternal Association

Shop 2, 1/F, Kam Fat Building, Cheng Choi Street,

Tuen Mun,

New Territories

Tel : 2457 2522

2457 2266

Fax : 2458 3009

Chairman: Mr Lee Yau-choi

NT Taxi Radio Service General Association

287 Jockey Club Road, Sheung Shui, New Territories

Tel : 2669 0245 Fax : 2669 0396

Chairman: Mr Cheung Shu-pui

Tang's Taxi Companies Association Ltd.

Flat 6, 3/F, Wing Fat Lau, Ma Mui Road,

Yuen Long,

New Territories

Tel : 2475 1157

2475 0417

Fax : 2477 7970

Chairman: Mr Tang Pak-wing

Sai Kung Taxi Operators Association Ltd.

Shop 12, 1/F, Ko Fu Lau, Fuk Man Road, Sai Kung, New Territories

Tel : 2792 2700 2792 0688

Fax : 2792 6029

Chairman: Mr Lau Hak-kai

Public Vehicle Merchants Fraternity Association

1/F, 118 Main Road, Yuen Long,

New Territories

Tel : 2479 2458

9097 6609

Fax : 2475 5533

Chairman: Mr Hui Koon-wah

The Association of NT Radio Taxicabs Ltd.

G/F, 9 Yan Wo Lane, Tai Po Market, Tai Po, New Territories

Tel : 2657 2267 Fax : 2657 2269

Chairman: Mr Lam Kam-shing

North District Taxi Merchants Association

Unit 13, G/F, On Wui Centre, 25-27 Lok Yip Road, Fanling,

New Territories

Tel : 2669 8123 2675 6298

Fax : 2675 0030

Chairman: Mr Lui Fat-kuen

The Fraternity Association of NT Taxi Merchants

Flat B, 20/F and Roof, Block 2, Ho Shun Lee Building, Fung Yau South Street, Yuen Long, **New Territories**

: 2478 6479 Tel Fax : 2478 6479

Chairman: Mr Wong Lai-shun

New Territories Taxi Drivers Association

Flat 5, 2/F, Nan Tin Mansion, 31-41 Kau Yuk Road, Yuen Long, **New Territories**

Te1 : 2477 4028 9361 9775 Fax : 2474 7996

Chairman: Mr Chan Shu-sang

Taxi Dealers & Owners Association Ltd.

Shop B, M/F, Winnye Tower, Wang Tau Street, Tai Po,

New Territories

Tel : 2667 7091 : 2667 9868 Fax

Chairman: Mr Ng Kwan-shing

NW Area Taxi Drivers & Operators Association

No. 26, Section C, 9th Street, Fairview Park, Yuen Long, **New Territories**

Tel : 2471 3490 9234 1735 Fax : 2442 2509

Chairman: Mr Wong Wing-chung

Sun Hing Taxi Radio Association

Shop No 6, 1/F, Kam Fat Building, 9 Cheng Choi Street, Tuen Mun, New Territories

Tel : 2450 0761

2450 2288 : 2458 3013

Chairman: Mr Lau Yuk-tong

Lantau Taxi

Fax

Lantau Taxi Association

Flat D, M/F, Grandview Mansion, 11 Mui Wo Ferry Pier Road, Mui Wo, Lantau, New Territories

Tel : 2984 1328 Fax : 2984 1368

Chairman: Mr Ng Kam-yiu

Public Bus Association

Public Omnibus Operators Association Ltd.

Unit A2, 10/F, Hing Wah Commercial Building, 450-454 Shanghai Street, Kowloon

Tel : 2782 0911 Fax : 2782 0935

Chairman: Mr Wong Leung-pak, Matthew

SUBSECTION 3: TRANSPORT RELATED ORGANISATIONS

Tunnel Operators

The Cross-Harbour Tunnel Co. Ltd.

Administration Building, Hung Hom, Kowloon

Tel: 2333 4141 Fax: 2362 8337

Deputy Tunnel Manager: Mr. Michael Wong

The New Hong Kong Tunnel Co. Ltd.

Administration Building, New Kowloon Inland Lot #6047, Cha Kwo Ling East, Kwun Tong, Kowloon

Tel: 2348 0011 Fax: 2347 5037

Executive Director and

General Manager: Mr. Alexander S. Chan

Western Harbour Tunnel Co. Ltd.

Administration Building, Western Harbour Crossing, KIL 11067 West Yau Ma Tei, Kowloon

Tel: 2780 2244 Fax: 2781 1729

General Manager: Mr. Kenneth Pang

Tate's Cairn Tunnel Co. Ltd.

Administration Building, Tate's Cairn Tunnel, Siu Lek Yuen, Sha Tin, New Territories

Tel: 2635 3456 Fax: 2646 0029

General Manager: Mr. George Lee

Route 3 (CPS) Co. Ltd.

Administration Building, Tai Lam Tunnel, Kam Tin, New Territories

Tel: 2483 8888 Fax: 2483 8800

General Manager: Mr. Gary Luk

Serco Guardian (F.M.) Ltd.

7/F., Cityplaza One, 1111 King's Road, Taikoo Shing, Hong Kong

Tel: 2512 1838 Fax: 2887 8963

General Manager: Mr. Chan Chi Wah

China Tollways Ltd.

Tseung Kwan O Tunnel, Administration Building, Tseung Kwan O, Kowloon

Tel: 2772 8668 Fax: 2348 9098

Director and

General Manager: Mr. E. Y. C. Ngan

Tsing Ma Control Area Operator

Tsing Ma Management Limited

Administration Building, North West Tsing Yi Interchange, Tsing Yi, New Territories

Tel: 2436 5188 Fax: 2489 8900

Managing Director: Mr. E. Y. C. Ngan

Car Park Operators

Wilson Parking (Holdings) Limited

26/F., World Trade Centre, 280 Gloucester Road, Hong Kong

Tel: 2830 3888 Fax: 2882 2269

Managing Director: Mr. Paul A. Simpson

Adams Parking (International) Limited

2/F., 350-360 Fuk Wing Street, Cheung Sha Wan, Kowloon

Tel: 2729 4400 Fax: 2729 1661

Managing Director: Mr. John Kissner

Parking Meter Operator

Hong Kong Parking Limited

7/F., Cityplaza One, 1111 King's Road, Taikoo Shing, Hong Kong

Tel: 2512 1838 Fax: 2887 8963

Director: Mr. Chan Chi Wah

Pedestrian Escalator Operator

Urban Property Management Limited

122-126 Broadway, 3/F., Mei Foo Sun Chuen, Kowloon

Tel: 2746 5537 Fax: 2785 8395

Senior Estate Manager: Miss Candice Wong

Professional Institutions

The Chartered Institute of Transport in Hong Kong

P.O. Box 47120, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong

Tel : 2866 6336 Fax : 2866 6118

President: Professor C.K. Leung

The Hong Kong Institution of Engineers

9/F., Island Centre, 1 Great George Street, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

Tel. : 2895 4446 Fax : 2577 7791

President: Mr Otto Poon

Institute of Transport Administration (Hong Kong Centre)

c/o Hong Kong Tramways, Whitty Street Tram Depot, Connaught Road West, Western District, Hong Kong

Tel : 2559 8918 Fax : 2858 3697

Chairman : Mr Allan Leech F. Inst T.A.

Road Safety and Motoring Organisations

Institute of Advanced Motorists Hong Kong

GPO Box 8442, Hong Kong

Tel : 2718 2299 Fax : 2718 2299

Chairman : Mr Dragon Young Deputy Chairman : Dr H K Mong

Hong Kong Road Safety Association

Sir Shiu Kin Tang Bldg., 2 Stadium Path, So Kon Po, Hong Kong

Tel. : 2577 9682 Fax : 2576 2392

President: Mr Lo Man Tuen President: Mr Martin Hong

Hong Kong Automobile Association

G/F, 391 Nathan Road, Yau Ma Tei, Kowloon

Tel. : 2739 5273 Fax : 2369 0863

President: Mr Lawrence Yu Kam Ki

Driving Instructors Associations

Driving Instructors Merchant Association Limited

42 Flower Market Road, G/F.,

Kowloon

Tel. : 2380 1222 2381 9637

President: Mr. Tam Sum 9011 5096

Chairman: Mr. Tsang Chung-wai Secretary: Mr. Chen Wai-sun

Hong Kong Driving Instruction Club Limited

Flat D, 19/F., Antong Building, 16 Tai Wong Street East, Wanchai, Hong Kong

Tel. : 2573 6319 Fax : 2528 1841

President: Mr. Lam Ping-tak 9036 6277 Chairman: Mr. Fung Hoi-yin 9438 3829

Hong Kong & Kowloon Goods Vehicle Omnibuses and Minibuses Instructors' Association Ltd.

Block 3, 15/F., Flat E, Phase 3, Belvedere Garden, Tsuen Wan, New Territories

Tel: 2493 7373

2408 9013

Chairman: Mr. Wai Shau-fun 9036 1988

Vice-chairman: MR. Wo Shuk-ming Secretary: Mr. Koo Chi-shing

Hong Kong Society of Articulated Vehicle Driving Instructors Ltd.

Shop 7 G/F, New Trade Plaze,

On Ping Street, Shatin, New Territories

Tel: 2646 2663

President: Mr. Tang Poon-kun 9494 7663 Chairman: Mr. Shum Wai-ming 9484 6336 Vice-chairman: Mr. Au Kin-keung 9485 5118

Articulated & Commercial Vehicle's Instructors Union

Room 1007 Sino Centre, 582 Nathan Road, Mongkok, Kowloon

Tel: 2388 9566

Chairman: Mr. Wong Kam-hung

Kowloon Motor Driving Instructor's Association Limited

40 Tai Po Road, 2/F.,

Kowloon

Tel: 2777 8015

2777 8854

President: Mr. Yau Kwong 9022 3588

Secretary: Mr. David Cheung

Motor Transport Workers' General Union, (Driving Instructors' Party)

213-219 Hennessy Road, 2/F., Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Tel: 2507 4550

2519 0110

Chief Executive: Mr. Wan Kam-on

Executive: Mr. Leung Cheuk-wah 9484 7223

Hong Kong Motor Car Driving Instructors Association Limited

4/F., Block E, Lei Shun Court, 116 Leighton Road, Hong Kong

Tel: 2577 5151

2577 5580

President: Mr. Lok Kong-shing 9011 6660 Chairman: Mr. Wong Ching-por 9021 8998

Driving Instructors Association

Flat 7, 14/F., Man Oi House, Block K, Chung Man Court, Chung Hau Street, Homantin, Kowloon

Tel.: 2714 4094

Chairman: Mr. Long Chung-san 9081 7866

Public & Private Light Buses Driving Instructor's Society Co. Ltd.,

3401 Kwai Yue House, Kwai Chun Court, Kwai Chung, New Territories

Tel: 2415 6633

Chairman: Mr. Ma Hing-chung 9484 8290

Vice-chairman: Mr. Yu Chun-wah

Hong Kong Commercial Vehicle Driving Instructors Association Ltd.

Block C, Ground Floor,

Mou Lam House, Kwong Lam Court,

Shatin,

New.Territories

Tel: 2391 6688

Chairman: Mr. Cheng Chor-kwong 7302 7381

Hong Kong School of Motoring Ltd.

23 Ocean Park Road, Wong Chuk Hang, Hong Kong

Tel: 2555 8306

Operations

Manager: Mr. Julian Tse

Hong Kong School of Motoring Ltd.

Che Kung Miu Road,

Tai Wai,

Sha Tin,

New Territories

Tel: 2604 6123

Operations

Manager: Mr. Tsui Ka-chi

Hong Kong School of Motoring Ltd.

Nam Sang Wai, Yuen Long, New Territories

Tel: 2920 7063

Operations

Manager: Mr. Tsui Ka-chi

Trade Associations

Container Transportation Employees General Union

14-16 Man Wah Building 2nd Floor, Ferry Point, Kowloon

Tel: 2780 0381 Fax: 2782 4329

Chairman: Mr Tse Long

Vice Chairman: Mr Chiu Chi-keung

Hong Kong Container Tractor Owner Association Limited

10/th Floor, 88 Kwai Cheong Road, Kwai Chung, New Territories

Tel: 2745 0886 Fax: 2786 3305

Chairman: Mr Lo Chung-tak

The Motor Traders Association of Hong Kong

37/F, Wu Chung House 213 Queen's Road East Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Tel: 2838 0099 Fax: 2838 0211

Chairman: Mr Wilson Mok Contact person: Miss Chan Yuen-yin

SUBSECTION 4: GOVERNMENT DEPARTMENTS

(As at July 1999)

Transport Bureau

Government Secretariat 15/F & 16/F., Murray Building, Garden Road, Hong Kong

Secretary for Transport : Mr. Nicholas Ng Tel : 2189 2138

Deputy Secretary for Transport (1): Mr. Kevin Ho Tel: 2189 2022

Deputy Secretary for Transport (2): Ms. Linda Lai Tel: 2189 2038

Deputy Secretary for Transport (3): Mr. Alex Fong Tel: 2189 2002

Deputy Secretary for Transport (4): Mr. Thomas Chow Tel: 2189 2199

Enquiries Tel: 2189 2189

Wed Site : http://www.info.gov.hk/tb E-mail : tbenq@tb.gcn.gov.hk

Transport Department (Headquarters)

41/F., Immigration Tower, 7 Gloucester Road, Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Commissioner for Transport : Mr. Robert Footman Tel: 2829 5200

Deputy Commissioner for Transport/ : Dr. Dorothy Chan Tel : 2829 5202 Operations and Management

Deputy Commissioner for Transport/ : Mr. Kam Wai-vip Tel : 2829 5810

Deputy Commissioner for Transport/ : Mr. Kam Wai-yip Tel : 2829 5810 Planning and Technical Services

Government Engineer/ : Mr. Ching Kam-cheong Tel : 2186 7500 Strategic Infrastructure

Assistant Commissioner for Transport

Technical Services : Mr. Thomas Thumb Tel: 2829 5216

Urban : Mr. Li Shu-ming Tel : 2829 5212

New Territories : Dr. Ernest Lee Tel: 2399 2525

Ferry and Paratransit : Mrs. Judy Li Tel : 2829 5208

Bus Development : Ms. Zina Wong Tel : 2829 5210

Management and Licensing : Mr. Alan Lui Tel : 2829 5206

Enquiries Tel: 2829 5258

Licensing Information Services Hotline Tel: 2804 2600

Road Closure Information Services Hotline Tel: 2802 2311

Wed Site : http://www.info.gov.hk/td

E-mail (Headquarters) : tdenq@td.gcn.gov.hk

(Licensing Division) : lic_enq@td.gcn.gov.hk

Transport Complaints Unit

Transport Advisory Committee, 21/F., Murray Building, Garden Road, Hong Kong

Executive Secretary: Mrs. Lorna Leung Tel: 2577 5850

Complaints Hotline Tel: 2889 9999

Wed Site : http://www.info.gov.hk/tcu E-mail : tcuinfo@tcu.gcn.gov.hk

Civil Engineering Department

101 Princess Margaret Road, Ho Man Tin, Kowloon

Director of Civil: Mr. Bernard Lam Tel: 2762 5000

Engineering

Enquiries Tel: 2762 5111

Wed Site : http://www.info.gov.hk/ced E-mail : ceinfo@ced.gcn.gov.hk

Electrical and Mechanical Services Department

98 Caroline Hill Road,

Hong Kong

Director of Electrical: Mr. Leung Cham-tim Tel: 2808 3601

and Mechanical Services

Enquiries Tel: 2882 8011

Wed Site : http://www.info.gov.hk/emsd E-mail : emsdgr@emsd.gcn.gov.hk

Government Land Transport Agency

25/F., Wanchai Tower, 12 Harbour Road, Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Administrator: Mr. Peter Brian Walker Tel: 2582 5281

Wed Site : http://www.info.gov.hk/glta E-mail : gltaenq@glta.gcn.gov.hk

Highways Department

5/F., Ho Man Tin Government Offices, 88 Chung Hau Street, Ho Man Tin, Kowloon

Director of Highways: Mr. Leung Kwok-sun Tel: 2714 5020

Enquiries Tel: 2926 4111

Wed Site : http://www.hyd.gov.hk E-mail : hyd@hyd.gov.hk

Hong Kong Police Force

Traffic Branch Headquarters 12/F., China Resources Building, 26 Harbour Road, Wan Chai, Hong Kong

Chief Superintendent (Traffic): Mr. Lai Pak-hay Tel: 2186 1222

Enquiries Tel: 2866 6552

2537 7700

Wed Site : http://www.info.gov.hk/police E-mail : feedback@police.gcn.gov.hk

Marine Department

Harbour Building, 38 Pier Road, Hong Kong

Director of Marine : Mr. Tsui Shung-yiu Tel : 2852 4401

Enquiries Tel: 2852 3001

Wed Site : http://www.info.gov.hk/mardep E-mail : webmaster@mardep.gcn.gov.hk

Planning, Environment and Lands Bureau

Government Secretariat 9/F., Murray Building, Garden Road, Hong Kong

Secretary for Planning,: Mr. Gordon Siu Tel: 2848 2101

Environment and Lands

Enquiries Tel: 2848 2035

Wed Site : http://www.pelb.gov.hk E-mail : pelbgr@pelb.gov.hk